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CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . Good morning. The July 13, 2010 Water Resource Committee
meeting will come to order. We have a quorum present this morning. Right now, some Members
will be joining us a little bit late, so let me introduce the members who are here this morning.
And thank you for being here early. First of all, I would like to start with a Member from
Upcountry, Gladys C. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, Gladys. Also the Member from Lana'i, Mr. Sol. P.
Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Our Member from East Maui, Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Aloha. And our Member and Vice-Chair, Mr. Michael Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good morning, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much for being here. Of course myself, the Chair of the Water
Resource Committee, Michael Victorino. Excused today will be our Chair Danny Mateo. He is
in O'ahu having some work done on his eyes, so we wish him well and, and hope everything
turns out well for his, his procedure. And also coming a little bit late is our Vice-Chair,
Mr. Joseph Pontanilla.
At this time, I'd like to introduce the staff that's here from the Water Department. First of all, I
will start with Jeffrey Eng, who is the Director of the Board of, I mean, Director of the Water
Supply.
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MR. ENG: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, sir. And also here is Edward Kushi, Deputy Corporation
Counsel.
MR. KUSHI: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Present in the gallery is Carl Freedman, and Carl is the Haiku
Design and Analysis consultant to...he works for Haiku Design and Analysis. He is the
consultant to the Department of Water Supply and the author of this Water Resource Agenda...I
should say the Water Resource Plan that we're gonna be working on this morning. Before, and
then of course I can't forget our wonderful Staff, our Committee Secretary, Tammy Frias, and of
course our famous Analyst Kim Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And Kim started out the morning bad with a flat tire. So, Kim, things will get
better.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (Laughter)...

ITEM NO. 4: WATER USE AND DEVELOPMENT PLAN (C.C. Nos. 10-119 and 10-120)
CHAIR VICTORINO: Now that I got all that covered, I'm good to go, right? Members, we're gonna
changed protocol a little if you don't mind. I'm going to have Mr. Freedman do the presentation
first and then take public testimony. My idea in that area, with no objections, is to make sure the
public can, can understand, the public testimony for whatever it may be with the Plan itself. So,
with no objections, I would like to do the presentation first, and then have public testimony after
that. Is there no objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much, Committee. So, what we'll do, we'll take a quick
two-minute recess and lower the screen and get prepared to do the presentation by
Mr. Freedman, and then after that's completed, we'll go directly into public testimony and
proceed from that point. So, this Water Resource Committee meeting will stand in recess for two
minutes. . . .(gavel). . .

RECESS: 9:08 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:10 a.m.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: . . . (gavel). . . The Water Resource Committee will now reconvene. Before we
start with the presentation, I would like to now recognize the attendance of the Vice-Chair,
Joseph Pontanilla. Good morning, Joe.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And also a non-voting Member, but a Member of this Committee, Mr. Wayne
Nishiki from South Maui. Good morning, Wayne. Okay, so Mr. Freedman, you may proceed.
Note: Computer-generated presentation.

MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. Thank you. Good morning, everyone. My name is Carl Freedman. I
work as a consultant to the Department of Water Supply on the Water Use and Development Plan
and particularly the technical analysis and the economic analysis for the Plan. This morning, I
wanna focus on introducing you to the Central District Section of the Water Use Development
Plan, which is now up for review by the Council. And I've given several presentations to you
about the analyses that are in this Plan. I think that this document actually...can you hear me
okay now?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. I think this document was transmitted to the, to the Council in an earlier
form about a year and a half ago, and I've presented some of the analyses before. So, I'm not
gonna focus on a lot of the analysis in the Plan. I know we'll probably have a chance to go
through that in more detail but, so what I'm gonna try and do is just focus on what the document
is and refresh everybody's memory for context about where we are in the process, where we've
been, and give you some information for, that might be helpful in the review.
So, I'm gonna talk a little bit about the context of the Plan in the bigger picture, the compliance
of the Plan with various, various statutes and rules, a little review of the review process we've
gone through, and then I wanna focus on the structure of the report and briefly go through the
recommendations and address the issue of how some changes might get made.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Mr. Freedman?
MR. FREEDMAN: So first...yeah?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Freedman, I'm just gonna interrupt you real quickly. Members, I'm going
to ask if we hold back questions until we're done with the actual presentation and done with the
public testimony, then I will allow questions to be asked of the presenter, okay. So, if you don't
mind, I'd like to go through this, then have public testimony, and then we'll actually get into the
question and answer period. Go ahead, Mr. Freedman.
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MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. Thank you. The first point, I guess, is that this Plan is part of a larger
process. The Central District, of course, is one of several districts in Maui County. The Maui
County Water Use and Development Plan is one part of a larger State Water Plan. And this
report is just one part of the documentation of the, of the process.
And here's a picture of the State Water Plan, and you see at the top there are five main
components of the State Water Plan. There's a Water Resource Protection Plan by the Water
Commission, a Water Quality Plan by the Department of Health, there's a State Projects Plan
that, identifying State projects, there's an Agricultural Water Use and Development Plan by the
Department of Agriculture, and then there are the County Water Use and Development Plans by
each of the counties, and all together this makes the State Water Plan. And of course, we here are
one of the counties and the Central District is one of the districts.
So just focusing on this section of our own plan and looking at that, there are several sections to
this plan and of course the Central District Plan is one section. And so there are a couple of
things I wanna say about this with this slide up. One is that in addition to the Central District
Plan and several other district plans is an overall document. And the overall document is not
finished at this point, and we're working on trying to figure out the best way to present that in
terms of efficiency for review. So, the Central District Plan is the first thing that's before you for
review and we hope to learn about how you want this done, what the best way to review it is
when we file the following plans. The Lana'i District Plan here is, has now been transmitted to
the Board of Water Supply and is going through that section of the review. The Upcountry
District Plan is pretty much ready to go although by the time it's ready to transmit we might have
some updates to that.
Another thing I wanna point out here is that the, the Central District Plan basically addresses the
Department of Water Supply's infrastructure. It focuses on the DWS systems primarily. In the
larger context, there are a lot of other water uses, including the non-DWS users and purveyors
and kuleana, traditional customary practices and uses, and those will be addressed in, in the
larger draft. So, just to give some context here, the Central District Plan focuses primarily on the
Water Department systems.
Compliance the, the punch line here, I guess, is that this Plan is serving many masters. The,
the Water Code talks about what the Water Use and Development Plan has to be, which is part of
the Hawaii Revised Statutes. The Water Commission has rules regarding this. It also has a
framework, which is a very detailed guide about how you go about doing the planning process.
The Water Use and Development Plan is also a creature of the Charter and the Ordinances. And
in the most detailed way, the Maui Water Department has put together a project description,
which was approved by the Commission and the Council about how we're going to proceed. So
basically, the Water Code and the rules say what the ingredients have to be, the framework talks
about the process, the Charter and the Ordinances, you know, state that the plan has to be there
and how it gets applied, really.
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The, the process we go through is outlined in the framework and it pretty much, we started,
we're, we're following that process as part of our project description. We started by identifying
planning objectives and a demand forecast, which is based on the general plan update and island
plan infrastructure studies of how much water would be used. And then basically looked at all
the different supply side or demand side options. By demand side I mean conservation, really.
We formed those into sequences or strategies and looked at those. And we kind of went around
with the water advisory committees through several loops of refining these strategies, and the
document that's before you know addresses these final strategies that are, that I'm going to go
through and identify here in, in a minute.
The review process, of course, started with our project description, which we, was reviewed by
DWS, the Water Commission, and the Council. There were water advisory committees formed
for each district. These were publically advertised open to all interested persons or entities.
We've had 12, it might be actually 13 meetings for the Central District. And then we've been
through various cycles of review with the, with the drafts with the Department, the Board of
Water Supply, the Council, and the Commission.
I'm not gonna go through all this. You have this in written form if need it for reference, but
basically this draft was originally submitted in September of 2008. It was reviewed informally
by the Council...or I guess it was presented to the Council. It wasn't reviewed by the Council.
Various changes were made. It was reviewed by the Board of Water Supply in the spring of
2009. And then the final draft was done in June of 2009. Shortly thereafter we kind of thought
at that point we were coming straight to the Council, but it was determined that we, this whole
plan needed to go out to the Board of Water Supply for public hearings. So it was transmitted to
the Board of Water Supply in July of 2009. In October, the Council revised the Ordinance that
dictates this process. It was again formally transmitted. There were public hearings held by the
Board of Water Supply in December. This draft was then transmitted to the Council in May of
2010. April and May both the DWS recommendations and a matrix, the minutes from the public
hearings, and this draft were transmitted.
So, it's my understanding that the Council now has 180-degree, 180 days to take action. And as
it says down here, I'm not quite sure exactly what the, the actionable date is. You'll probably
have to hear from that from Corp. Counsel.
The structure of the report, this is a basic, kind of a simple outline here. It has an introduction,
an executive summary, and some background sections. These are pretty noncontroversial except
that the executive summary, of course, includes the conclusions and things. But these are
introductory. There are three main sections that have a lot of substance to them and we will
have, probably have to go over these in more detail as we review the document. And then there's
a recommendations section at the end. And what I've tried to do in the structure of the document
is keep all of the recommendations in the recommendations section. So in these first sections,
for example the description analysis, this describes the plans, analyzes them, what they are, you
know, there's A and there's B and there's C. The comparison would be well you know, A might
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be better than B. The discussion and uncertainty says well, you might not be able to do A, so
you have to look at B. But all the recommendations about, that are put in a concise form, I've
tried to keep I one section hopefully to aid the review of this document because most of this, you
know, if you do any wordsmithing probably this, I tried to put it all here for you to work on. So,
we'll see how that works.
Looking then at the description section, there are five final candidate strategies. These are
winnowed down from a larger list of candidate strategies, more into categories. So, the first one
is Northward Basal groundwater. And here's kind of a map of the central system with the extents
going out towards Paia/Kuau and with the well field going as far up to the north to the south side
of the Waihee aquifer and then all the way down towards Makena. And the Northward Basal
plan would be to take the system and extend from the end of this pipeline and cross
Makamakaole Gulch, that would be the first expensive threshold, and then build a series of wells
in the Waihee aquifer and then up in the Kahakuloa aquifer. So, it would be some wells up here.
There would not be any wells in the Kahakuloa valley, but the pipe would go through the valley.
These wells actually based on the latest USGS data would actually be extended further up north
and around the corner.
There's an Eastward Basal groundwater strategy, which is depicted by these, these sets of lines
here. There were a number of different versions of this that we considered. The, the most cost
effective would be a series of wells at about 1,000 feet in the Haiku aquifer and then there would
be a transmission pipe that would connect that over to the central system. We looked at moving
further out at a lower altitude so you wouldn't have to pump uphill before dropping down. We
looked at some options in the Honopou area. We received a lot of public testimony and concerns
about pumping in that area. There are a lot of folks who depend on this area, the existing springs
and wells. So really, to be feasible, I pushed that out further to the Waikamoi aquifer for pricing.
And of course, a very expensive component of this is the pipeline, so another option we looked
at would be to pump into the ditch out here, the water would travel in the ditch to a water
treatment plant, which would be necessary because it would be comingled with surface water,
and then going in here. Of these, the most expensive was the water treatment plant and the ditch.
The least expensive of that strategy was the Haiku wells if they can be put at a lower elevation.
I'll talk a little bit more about that later.
The Na Wai Eha surface water treatment is a third strategy we looked at, and it would be using
the water that is already diverted from the streams into the ditch system and be, to build a water
treatment plant, either up at Waihee area or the Waiale area here. And as part of that we looked
at some storage reservoir capacity, which I cited down here for economic reasons. But there's,
there's a whole discussion we can have about that.
The desalination option would be a plant. It could be anywhere in the brackish zone here. It's
more economical to desalinate brackish water than seawater and so we, we priced that out based
on a study that was done by Brown and Caldwell for the County several years ago.
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We looked at an extensive conservation and wastewater recycling strategy. And this has gotten
the most positive feedback from the water advisory committees. It's a very popular approach.
What I did for analysis is I used what would be a large investment and a big bang, not big bang
for the buck, but a big bang kind of a thing, which would be to take a waterline and extend it
from the existing Kihei Water Treatment Plant and take R-1 water, which is already being
produced at that plant and providing a distribution line down to the larger resort area where it
could displace potable water as well as some nonpotable water and looking at that as a water
source. By freeing up the potable, then I looked at that as, as a water source. Now it turns out,
and, and this is not reflected in the report. I mean, what the report recommends on this line is
that we do some verification studies of the feasibility of this. That actually has proceeded in the
meanwhile. The Council required some study. Some study has been done. So if allowed, the
Department would like to update those recommendations based on the result of the DEM Water
Department study.
But those basically are the options. I'm not gonna talk too much more about them now except in
the context of...well, the next section in is a comparison. You know, how do you compare all
these and make a decision about, about proceeding. And we used as a basis for this a list of
planning objectives that was derived from the water, discussions with the Water Advisory
Committee, and we put those in a big matrix. And of course you can't read this, but I just have
this up here as a place holder. This, this matrix is in the report as six separate pages and then it's
all on one page. And if you take the one page, you can blow it up on your pdf on your computer
if you want to look at it. I might be able to provide large format copies if that's helpful, but the
basic idea is on one axis, we have all the objectives and on the other we have the strategies and
then a number of independent measures that could be implemented with any of the strategies.
And those are evaluated and there's a paragraph in, in each matrix. But it's, it's an attempt at
getting all of the decision out on one page to look at it and get some perspective. It's a difficult,
difficult, you know, objective.
But another part of this analysis, and there are a number of charts like this in the study, was to
look at several of the objectives, including cost, reliability, and availability, and comparing the
various options. And then to do this, I designed a computer model, basically, that simulates the
operation of the water system. And in these charts, they're, they're, everything is compared to a
reference strategy and a northward reconfigured. This, this is basically the, the strategy that
would go north extending for the groundwater up into the north Waihee and Kahakuloa aquifers.
And on all these charts, the various types of costs for each of these strategies is listed, but the
black bar is really the bottom line. The total cost is represented here. So, the northward strategy,
you can see has a cost that is about $15 million higher than the reference. And I don't want to
get into too much detail, but you can compare the economics by looking at the heights of the bars
here. So, the Haiku well field strategy, for example...and what's depicted here is the most
economical version of this. This would be if the wells could be done at 1,000 feet. If the wells
have to be drilled higher than that to get out of the agricultural chemical contamination area, then
these costs would be higher. But you can see the most economical version of that is more
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expensive in going north. Brackish desalination is the most expensive of the ones depicted here.
The Waiale Water Treatment Plant depicted here is the most economical but it has some 'buts'
attached to it. One is this presumes that the water treatment plant would have priority access to
base flow water from the ditches, and it also presumes that the cost of the water would be about
one-third of what the Wailuku Water Company is asking. . .(inaudible). . .for the PUC for the raw
water charges. So, if the Water Department could have priority access to the remaining base
flow after Instream Flow Standards and if it is priced at 30 cents per thousand gallons, if you
have to build a reservoir, you know, if we don't have priority to the base flow, then that becomes
a substantially more expansive, expensive strategy. And there are several versions of this that are
presented in the draft.
Over here on the right is the recycle, recycling and extensive DSM. And you see there's a bar
here that shows demand side management costs or conservation costs. Actually, all of these
presume a pretty aggressive conservation program because that turned about to be cost effective
no matter what. But this one actually goes a lot further. This goes to maybe three times as much
conservation. The basic strategy where how much can we get from recycling and conservation.
And of course this is more expensive if you use alternate assumptions for that for how much can
be developed, that looks different. Now, actually what the Department of Environmental
Management and the Department of Water Supply came out with in this study is more
economical than what's on there. So, this is another area where the Department, if allowed,
would like to update this because there are projects that are more economical than that large line
that goes all the way down to the resort area.
So, let's see...the, the punchline here, you, you get this picture, you compare them to one
another, you know, you have to realize, you. . .(inaudible). . .you to lose perspective that all of
these are expensive. All of the options for the Central District are more expensive than what
we're used to, which is plugging in to the big aquifer here. The easy stuff is pretty much tapped
out. So, going further is more expensive than what we are. New growth in the system requires a
capital expenditures for the central system and of course it demands, it matters which plan you
use, plus and minus, but it works out to be about $10 per gallon per day of new demand just in
capital investment or about $6,000 for a new service meter. It's cheaper than Upcountry, but it's
still expensive. Upcountry it's substantially more. But you have to realize our current system
development fee includes $2,000 for new sources, one-third of the $6,000 per 5/8-inch meters.
So, basically the new development was about three times as much as what we've got in our
current fee structure.
The conservation programs cost less than the new supply resources partly because of how
expensive they are. A $5 million, I mean $1 million per year, which works out to about
$4 3 million net present value in conservation programs would reduce the system capital and
operating costs by about $9.4 million. It would reduce the capital requirements by about
4.2 million and operating costs about 5.2 million, and that's at the low energy price scenario. So
if MECO's rates go up, if we're very dependent on oil prices, then the savings would be more.
But this is an important result of the economic analysis and of course the Council needs to
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wrestle with a couple policy issues about going forward with a large conservation program, but
that's something I'm hoping we can, we can help you with, inform you about as we go forward.
Another section of the report, and I'm not going to get into it in much detail is the, is the
discussion of uncertainties because each of those plans, regardless of how it's analyzed and
looked at has some uncertainties associated with it. It's not a sure-shot thing that you can do any
of these. So, this section looks at how far can we go out into the future before we need to make
an important decision. How far will conservation push things out? How far can we get using
recycled water before we'd have to go for another or a major investment? And so that, that
section is an examination of that.
And then finally there's a section on recommendations. And so that's the final section of this
presentation here. I wanna quickly go through the, the recommendation section of the report.
It's divided into short-term resources, long-term resource acquisition, regulatory mechanisms,
resource protection and restoration, energy efficiency and production, and water allocation
policies. And these are put in language in the text. There would be something like...this, this is
the actionable stuff. So where all the previous stuff was analysis, this is a draft for you to work
with for, for a plan that would have action items for all of these things. So, short-term resources
would be to diligently acquire the committed and near-term supply resources that are planned
and underway, to optimize production from existing resources, accelerate the leak detection and
repair programs, and explore some demand response options. And the long-term resource
acquisition would include the major, these are the major projects for the long term, to monitor
the Na Wai Eha proceedings, and there are several, several aspects of this. One is the Instream
Flow Standards, and this is in blue because I put several things in blue in here that are areas
where there's been something recent that's happened that it might be valuable for the Water
Department to provide some updated analysis and recommendations on. But the Commission, as
you know, has recently adopted some Instream Flow Standards for the Waihee and Waiehu
streams. There's also a proceeding for the, that the Na Wai Eha surface water area has been
designated as a surface water management area. So, once it's determined that how much water
comes out of the streams and is available for off-stream uses, then this proceeding would design
who has access to that. There's also a PUC contested case on what the rates for any raw water
sales would be, would be used by the Department and other users.
So, the recommendation here would be to defer but prepare to restart the Waiale Water Treatment
Plan contract negotiations. The discussion in there basically says, you know, you can't really
proceed with any major capital investments on a water treatment plant until you have an assured
source of water and you have some assurances regarding the price.
Another recommendation was to commission a study of an alternative site on, up on the Waihee
ditch upstream of the urbanized areas and that recommendation may also be affected by the
Instream Flow Standard decision. One recommendation is to implement substantial conservation
programs to verify the feasibility of expanded use of the Kihei Wastewater Treatment Plant's R-1
water. And that of course, as I said we'd wanna update that. This recommends a feasibility
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study. The feasibility study is done. We're ready to go a little further here, so we have some
updated recommendations. Monitor the ongoing feasibility and preserve options for other
long-term options, which would be the Northward Basal groundwater wells and the Haiku Basal
groundwater wells. Now, there are several things that are outlined in the report that would have
to happen before we would go to either of those areas.
There are a number of recommendations about regulator mechanisms. The Department actually
has some progressive inverted block rate structure and the recommendation be to maintain or
extend that where the larger users pay more for the higher blocks of use. Review of the system
expansion financing policies and of course this...the current strategy now is, you know, we have
developer pays. If the County can get away with having a developer come in and pay for a
project, that's the preferred approach. When we get into the Upcountry system, you can see
where the red lies in that because the developers then have a way to move forward on projects
where, where the County doesn't. So, until the County has sufficient development funding to
move forward on this, we're gonna have some rub. So, the recommendation is to, is to actually
explicitly address these and establish some policies.
And similarly with water source development contract standards, when a serious developer
comes in with their contract, they're taken case-by-case but we don't really have any standards
about who bares the risk, who pays the money, how are we going to deal with source credits,
how are we going to deal with entitlements to water. The recommendation here is to, to adopt
some standard policies so that there is fairness and everybody knows where they are. A
developer knows where they stand when they come in before they invest their money and the,
the Department has a way to make some decisions about whether to accept the, the contract.
And another aspect would be to establish some clear criteria for determining water availability
and the need for water resources. And these would be, once again, a recommendation that we
have clearer standards so that the Director can decide whether a subdivision proposal, for
example, has sufficient water, you know, going out in the future. So, this is my bid for clarity
about standards, I guess you could say.
Regarding resource protection and restoration, there are several recommendations supporting
watershed protection and restoration. Our watersheds are a very valuable component of course
of our water supplies. Wellhead protection, this actually could have been in the regulations
section as well, but this would be land use policies to ensure that we don't have polluting uses in
areas that could contaminate wells. Stream restoration, I have in here support reasonable Water
Commission Instream Flow Standard amendments and support stream restoration measures and
programs. Protection of cultural resources, there are recommendations along those lines. So,
I'm not going to go into any of these in details. I know the clock is ticking here.
Energy efficiency in production is basically to provide some resources. The recommendation is
for a full-time person to coordinate the identification of energy efficiency and load management
opportunities and also opportunities to generate energy. The Water Department is the largest
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consumer of electricity on the island and the electric bill is the largest component of the budget.
So, we're entering an era of kind of a revolution in how energy utilities generate electricity and
how those, that works so it's very possible the Water Department could generate some of its
energy, and this is going to be addressed a little more explicitly in the Upcountry area where
there are wind resources close to some of the loads.
There's a section on water allocation policies. This section is a little different than the other
sections because the Department is not making any specific recommendations about this. This
section really is more of a discussion to inform the subject but does not recommending any
specific allocation policy. And if you remember, this part of the draft is about the Department of
Water Supply infrastructure. So, and one of the, one of the presumptions in all of these strategies
is that we are gonna be able to meet the demand. There's sufficient resources planned to meet all
the demand. So, there, if, if those resources are installed, we don't need to allocate, right? But
there is another section coming about the larger picture of water allocation about allocating
sources that would include all of the uses on the island...agricultural, other purveyors...and if
there are going to be allocation policies made, that might be...it's not too early to start thinking
about it. And if the Council can come to some real clear agreement about statements about
allocation, this might be an appropriate place. But it also might be appropriate to put some of
these decisions off to the master draft in the larger context.
And, let's see, changes. As I mentioned, the Department has some recommendations for
improvements to the draft. Updating analyses and recommendations because of some recent
circumstances, primarily, the, the big ones are the impacts of the amended Instream Flow
Standards for Na Wai Eha streams and the Kihei Wastewater Treatment R-1 recycling potential,
and also some recommendations conforming the document formats and the title/text details as an
amendment. This draft, remember, was originally put out there almost two years ago, and at that
time we were not cognizant of exactly how formal the process was going to be in terms of the
document going out to the Board of Water Supply. At this point, the document's kind of been
frozen in format through that stage and simply the title on the title page...things just need to be
conformed for proper language to fit as an amendment to the existing draft. So, those are things
that I'm thinking now, and this is something we can discuss, but it may be appropriate for the
Department to provide us some supplemental recommendations for your consideration to update
things on these lines.
And lastly, there are a number of other materials that are available at the County's website. The,
the, the URL address is up there. But there's supporting chapters. There's a chapter on water use
and demand that correlates the demands to the planning assumptions used in the General and
Island Plan process. There's a section on DWS finances, system economics, and also some rate
design opportunities. The section of resource options, documentation of the candidate's central
strategies that we went through with the Water Advisory Committees, and then this report, and
also on there but not distributed as an Appendix B. There's an Appendix A that is attached to the
report that discusses conservation and the analysis of the conservation programs. There's also an
Appendix B, which is kind of very boring. It's basically a bunch of charts and tables that show
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all of the specific costs that were assumed in the, in the cost analysis. So for each of those
resources and each of those strategies, it shows what the types of costs are for each of those. So,
for data junkies, you know, you can go up here to Appendix B and have fun with that. Also
advisory group agendas, minutes, handouts, working group reports are available on the web
there.
That's the end of this presentation. I think it's the intent of the Water Department and certainly I
am totally willing to go forward to make this review process as easy as possible and meet your
needs however we can. We've given you various presentations. Now is the part where we're
trying to review it and I think we'll try to be efficient. If there's any way we can help by
providing additional materials, we wanna extend that offer and hopefully we'll learn from this
process so that before we transmit the Upcountry chapter, for example, hopefully we'll learn a
little from this is to how to present that in a way that's efficient for review. Thank you very
much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Freedman. At this time, I will call for a short recess. Members,
please don't leave your seats. We'll put the screen up and then we'll proceed into public
testimony. The Water Resource Committee will now stand in recess. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS: 9:45 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:47 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . The July 13, 2010 Water Resource Committee will reconvene.
Thank you, Mr. Freedman for that overview. And again I remind everyone that was an overview.
In your binder is the more extensive report that, you know, you will refer to as we go on. At this
time, as I had said earlier, I would like to move into public testimony. And before we get started,
I would like to ask everyone to please turn off cell phones or other noise makers. Decorum will
be followed in the Chamber, please. Public testimony will be starting in a few moments. We are
limited to the item on the agenda only today. You will please sign up at the desk outside, the
table outside in the 8 th floor lobby. You will be limited to three minutes with one minute to
conclude. I ask you to state your name and who you are representing if anyone.
At this time, we have 10 testifiers who have signed up, and I would like to get started if there is
no objections from the Committee.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much, Committee. At this, the first testifier will be Mr. Isaac
Hall, and he will be testifying in regards to the Coalition to Protect East Maui Water Resources.
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Mr. Hall? Following Mr. Hall will be Mr. Jeffrey Parker. He will also be testifying on the same
item. Mr. Hall, good morning.
MR. HALL: Good morning, Chair Victorino and Members of the Water Resources Committee. My
name is Isaac Hall and I am here representing the Coalition to Protect East Maui Water
Resources. I wanna discuss the Eastward Basal aquifer strategy. In the WUDP as it exists as a
document, that document states that that strategy is one of the more expensive strategies as
compared to the other options and it's not recommended. The WUDP does not consider the
additional significant costs necessary to comply with a Consent Decree between the County of
Maui and the Coalition to Protect East Maui Water Resources. That court, Consent Decree is a
court order binding on the County of Maui and it requires certain things to be done. One is the
County has to undertake a cost-benefit analysis and the WUDP is not that cost-benefit analysis,
has to prepare a report on the availability of surface water from Waikapu, Iao, and Waihee. And
only if these studies determine that it would be more cost beneficial to develop water resources
outside of East Maui may the County recommence planning for East Maui. A new EI, EA, and
EIS has to be prepared and the WUDP is not that EA or EIS. An additional test well has to be
constructed and new tests have to be done. And the County has to initiate, develop, and study
stream restoration. And I wanna say now that the County has had an opportunity to support
stream restoration in existing proceedings regarding East Maui and instead of supporting stream
restoration has objected to stream restoration.
There are certain things that have not been taken into consideration in the WUDP that need to be
taken into consideration before that strategy is pursued. First, the area streams already are
subject to extensive diversions. Second, the area is subject to extensive use of DBCP in
pesticides that have percolated into the basal aquifer so that much of the groundwater is
contaminated. Third, impacts on groundwater pumping on stream flow. There is evidence that
shows that the groundwater wells would impact stream flow. And fourth, as you're going to
hear, there is no established source in East Maui either. There's no, the County has no
established water rights to pump water out of that system and the amount of water available has
not been established there either. Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Hall. Any questions for clarification for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you sir.
MR. HALL: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Next testifier is Jeffrey Parker, and he's the Director for the Coalition to Protect
East Maui Water Resources followed by Mark Sheehan.
MR. PARKER: Good morning, Chair Victorino and Members. I have some copies of my testimony.
Should I...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes. The Staff will pass it out. Thank you, Mr. Parker.
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MR. PARKER: It's very short. I'm Parker and I'm representing the Coalition to Protect East Maui
Water, and we're one of the so-called Consent Decree parties. Now, our focus in this process has
been of course on the Eastward Basal aquifer strategy. And we do agree with several of the
consultant's conclusions. The project is far too costly. The strategy could have adverse impacts
on residents who rely on springs and streams for their water. The strategy is constrained by the
Consent Decree. And there is universal opposition to this strategy by the residents that live in the
region. And in my written testimony I give my own example of why I'm opposed personally.
But we believe the Eastward strategy should additionally clearly state some extra points. First,
the funding cost for meeting the Consent Decree conditions should be included in the plan and
it's not now. Second, the Central WUDP should clearly state that the Eastward Basal
groundwater strategy is based upon the unproven ability of the aquifer to provide the required
levels of water that are proposed. This statement is made about the Northward Basal well
strategy in the plan and the same idea is equally true for the Eastward strategy but yet it's not in
the plan. The third point, the Memorandum of Understanding between the County and
Alexander & Baldwin allows partnerships whereby A&B would get a percentage of water that is
developed. And we saw signs that the wells would be sited on A&B property and that the
pipeline would traverse A&B property. So, in terms of cost-benefit analysis, it would be
important to state that the hope for water might have to be shared with A&B likely reducing the
benefit-cost ratio. The fourth point, the Eastward Basal aquifer strategy should state that this
strategy would have verifiable adverse impacts on residents who rely on surface water or private
wells and who will receive no benefit. The next point is any plan for water resources should
comply with the County General and Community Plans. Specifically, Objective 6 in the
Paia-Haiku Community Plan states, "ensure adequate supply of groundwater for residents of the
region before water is transported to other regions of the island". And our last point is the plan
should acknowledge that there is a certainty that the Eastward strategy will have a substantially
higher cost then that projected in the WUDP due to the need to fully comply with the Consent
Decree and the additional cost of first supplying additional infrastructure to the residents of the
project area as required by the Paia-Haiku Community Plan. But all residents of Maui County
should be concerned with fiscal responsibility as I know you are. A water development strategy
that will cost the rate payers and tax payers perhaps into the hundreds of millions of dollars
based on a completely unproven resource and which will have adverse impacts to residents of the
project area is not responsible in our view. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Parker. Any questions to clarify the testimony given by the
testifier. Seeing none, thank you very much, Mr. Parker.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Uh, Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Jeffrey, under your Eastward strategy, you've got alphabets A, B, and
C?
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MR. PARKER: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: On this Memorandum, Memorandum of...MOU, I don't know what
that represents...this is now existing, this between the County and A&B?
MR. PARKER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: What...can you, what is, what does MOU mean?
MR. PARKER: That's the Memorandum of Understanding -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Uh-huh.
MR. PARKER: --and this was, actually I haven't reviewed this in quite a while, but it's an agreement
between Alexander & Baldwin and the County to provide for joint projects. And as I recall, it
has some things in it like allowing A&B to use ditches to transport water to exchange for water
allocations in other parts of the islands off of the system. But like I said, I haven't reviewed in a
long time. But the point is that the, the cost-benefit analysis of this plan has not taken that into
effect, into account that A&B likely will get a percentage of any water developed on wells on
their sites and their, where their pipeline traverses their property. And the maps that we've seen
all show that.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you so much for that clarification.
MR. PARKER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. I'm done.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Member Kaho 'ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Chair. Jeffrey, also on that same section,
you made mention of the Eastward Basal groundwater strategy based upon proven ability as not
being compared to that of the northern basal well. So, can you tell me what the, the distinction is
in, in the report itself? It mentions that the northern basal...
MR. PARKER: Yeah. It's just a real simple statement that, that the Northward strategy is not proven,
and our contention is it's nowhere near proven in the east either so it should say the same thing in
that section of the plan.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So, that's simply what you're asking for then?
MR. PARKER: In that condition.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Good morning, Mr. Parker.
MR. PARKER: Good morning.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I'm looking at E and, you know, kind of Objective 6 of the Paia-Haiku
Community Plan states that ensure adequate supply of groundwater for residents of the region
before water is transported to other regions of the island. So, I'm assuming that the Paia-Haiku
do have groundwater that is being provided from the community plan area? Because I
understand that Paia is currently served from the Central Maui -MR. PARKER: Uh, but uh...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --community plan area.
MR. PARKER: Right. But the problem is that farmers and lots of people out further do not, are not
served by the County and that's why we're worried about the impact on the streams and springs
that we use. If you read my example of my personal situation at the end, it explains it better.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
MR. PARKER: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you,
Mr. Parker. Next is Mark Sheehan, who is testifying on his behalf followed by Irene Bowie, who
represents the Maui Tomorrow. Go ahead, Mr. Sheehan.
MR. SHEEHAN: Good morning, Chairman Victorino -CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning.
MR. SHEEHAN: --and Committee Members. My name is Mark Sheehan. I'm a resident of the Haiku
district. I was an intervener and a plaintiff in the suit against the County 12 or 13 years ago, and
I wanna, I wanna raise some global issues and some questions, if I may?
I wanna talk about my own area. I have a 14-acre organic farm in Kuiaha Gulch that is fed by a
spring. So I enjoy the benefit of a rare and precious commodity that has been dwindling. I, I,
I've lived there for 22-23 years and I can tell you that the weather and the stream below is not
what it used to be. The stream below, what used to be a robust stream with heavy rains is now a
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little more than a trickle. The weather has completely changed. I believe the weather is, the
rainfall is 40 percent less than what it was 10 years ago. So there, I've seen dramatic change and
this coincides with the reports worldwide that the Hawaiian Islands are drying out. The Big
Island is experiencing severe drought. We, we're experiencing extreme drought here, somewhat
less so in Honolulu and maybe less on Kauai. But it's really heavy impact and it affects the
farmers in, in the district. And so, if there's less rainfall, there's less water in the streams and
there's less recharge in the aquifer. I wanna point out that the aquifer we're talking about is
unproven and the proposal that we're gonna drill eight wells out there with a yield of 2 million
gallons per day is just an assumption. There are no wells currently that are able to produce those
kind of yields. Also, there are already 40 wells in the district. Some of them that serve the
subdivisions, and they have high chloride levels and they have pesticide levels. So, there are
other issues that need to be taken into consideration.
The question that was, confounds me is that in these presentations, we never talk about the
County asking to take over the existing water system that currently serves the, the sugar
companies. It seems to be that one of the things we should be looking at in terms of a strategy is
the County bidding on the leases for the water and selling the water to A&B How long do we
expect really that sugar is gonna last?
Another assumption in this report is that energy levels will be $75 a barrel. You can't possibly
look at the world situation and the dwindling water, oil supplies and think that that will persist
for very long. There are many people who think that oil will go to $300 a barrel. So, we should
be looking, I think, at conservation strategies very seriously.
The other thing that's on my mind from my experience at real estate is that we have really
reached a sort of limit in terms of resort development and housing development. We, we, we're,
we have 2,000 foreclosures that we are in the process of dealing with on this island. It's had an
extreme impact. Many people have left the island. And so my question is, in terms of future
planning, where will the growth come from? Where will the jobs come from? I know that the
construction industry would like to have jobs, would like to build houses, but developers are not
going to build houses if there aren't jobs for people to have an income to buy those houses. So,
we should be very careful, not only in looking at the fact that the, the expenses are highly
questionable for some of these projects, the, the demand is unproven, the, the availability of
water supply is unproven, but the demand is highly questionable that we will really need to lay
out these expenses for these resources. So, just wanted to use a little logic here and open up this
picture to something more than looking at the water in my district. But I can tell you from an
owner in that area that the, the weather has changed dramatically and has seriously affected
production in this district. So, I think the East Maui water proposal is one of the weaker
suggestions and the one that we ought to be looking at the most carefully is conservation. Thank
you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Sheehan.
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MR. SHEEHAN: Alright.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Questions for clarification from the testifier? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Sheehan for
being here this morning. I have a couple of questions. One is, you know, we're working on the
General Plan right now and there's a whole section on population. And you gave us some
statistics. Have you had the opportunity to follow what's going on with the population section of
the Maui Island Plan?
MR. SHEEHAN: I, I would say no. I haven't followed it very, very closely. I, I look at these
projections and I think that they're highly questionable because we don't have jobs to offer with
the collapse of agriculture and the limited development in the hospitality industry. I see no, no
reason for rapid growth in any areas and we are in the process in terms of the foreclosures, we
have processed about 60 percent of them and we have another 40 percent, over 900 more units to
handle either in short sales or foreclosures or loan modifications.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Interesting observation because, you know, the General Plan does
account for quite a bit of growth. And if we're gonna get there, obviously we're gonna have to
see changes in the situation. And it's real bad right now. I totally understand what you're
saying.
MR. SHEEHAN: That is a very, very big if.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MR. SHEEHAN: If we are going to get there.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. SHEEHAN: And why would people be buying houses? Why would developers be developing
subdivisions if we don't have jobs to offer people?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So this, of course, to relate to the subject before us today is would affect
then the need for water?
MR. SHEEHAN: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. One more short question. You mentioned the reduction of
the stream that you're lucky enough, a spring that you have on your property and mentioned
several times the devastating impact on agriculture. Has the reduction in water in your stream
affected your farm?
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MR. SHEEHAN: Not nearly as much as the reduction in rainfall. That, that, that has had the biggest
effect. Right now we're having one of those magic summers where it rains almost every night. I
could only wish that you have a little bit of that in Kula.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We're seeing a little trickle and some more heavy dew upcountry.
Anyway, thank you very much for your comments today.
MR. SHEEHAN: You're welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you,
Mr. Sheehan. Next is Irene Bowie. She's the Executive Director for Maui Tomorrow, followed
by Greg Wescott.
MS. BOWIE: Good morning, Chair and Council Members. I'm Irene Bowie with Maui Tomorrow
Foundation, and I'm here today to speak for strategy E, the conservation and reuse. I think that's
the common sense measure that we need to take. I attended a video conference of the
Department of Interior and NOAA on climate change last Friday and I would say the message
from that is welcome to the new normal. This is not a phase that we're going through. This is
pretty much what the Pacific Islands and Hawaii can expect for the future. We're gonna have
drier climate. We're gonna have hotter temperatures. We're gonna have more fires as we're all
very much realizing in Central Maui right now.
And, and what is recommended for this is reuse. Water reuse is a common sense option to take
to help stave this off that we have to use this resource wisely. Today, there's a conference in
Honolulu, both State and Federal, talking about infrastructure needs for Hawaii. So, I think in
looking at the different strategies and talking about reasons why we possibly need to delay
because of this instance or that instance, time is of the essence. We do need to move forward and
we can move forward on conservation and reuse. Again, it makes absolute sense.
I would say an interesting quote in today's paper as you know there's been an appeal of the Na
Wai Eha decision. There's also a suit against the County for the Waiale Water Treatment Plant.
An HC&S representative in the paper today, I quote, that there's competing needs for an
increasingly rare resource. If this is a rare resource, it's a precious resource, and why would we
be dumping 13 million gallons into the bays to detriment of, of the near-shore waters when we
can be bringing it back on the land. This is something that we could start moving on right away.
Again, the 2004 Hawaii Water Reuse Report says as Maui's populations increase, wastewater
volumes also increase. It may actually be less expensive to develop recycled water distribution
systems rather than developing new sources of water and continuing to pay effluent disposal
costs. So, we can take care of two issues by going forward in this. While there's significant
initial capital costs for communities to develop recycled water distribution systems, the addition
of recycled water into their water budgets will secure long-term solutions to sustainable
economic growth plans. I don't think it can get any, any clearer than that.
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I urge you to move forward on this. We can, we can take the resource we have here. We can
start doing very smart measures that, that are being, are being used throughout the country.
Australia now is doing this because of the extreme drought that they're facing. The one thing I
would just add in this strategy E is I think that we should consider also reuse of the Central Maui
Plant, not just the Kihei or one line. There's no reason not to. Again, HC&S is talking about
converting to biofuels, let's get on the bandwagon. Let's ask the Federal government to help us
with this. We can do that through R-1 lines, we can look at constructed wetlands. All of these
things are proven, proven technologies and we, we need to do it. So again, I hope you'll really
strongly take a look at this and consider it as the strategy we should choose. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Bowie. Any questions for clarification from the testifier? Yes,
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Ms. Bowie, for being here and thank you for
your testimony in regards to Item E. I made a big circle on my presentation that was provided to
me. I can recall many years back that one of the things that we talked about a lot is exactly Item
E. At, at that time, nobody wanted to be the champion to move it forward. But, you know,
yesterday we had the Maui Island Plan review and, you know, Central Maui Wastewater
Treatment Plant was a top subject for me. And I agree with your statement in regards to recycle
use, and I would put priority in the areas that, like Kihei. Number one, because we already have
a plan that, that has the capability of recycling water. And also, you know, we'll take care of
more than likely the issue that you have on injection wells. So, I'll be asking questions to the
Department and to Mr. Freedman in regards to, you know, the cost analysis by doing that. So,
thank you for your testimony.
MS. BOWIE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Yes, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair. Good morning, Ms. Bowie. Thank you for your
comments with regards to the NOAA conference that you attended and the sobering, I guess
long-term outlook for weather. Just going into that a little deeper, so is this what they're
believing? They're looking at this is the way it's going to be, drier weather and...
MS. BOWIE: Yeah. They said that the temperatures have increased by 10 degrees for the Hawaiian
Islands and that we will be looking at more summer storms, severe summer storms, but there will
be flooding and we won't get the, the seeping into the ground, so that, you know, it floods right
out and it's gone and we'll have less winter storms where we would get the good soaking rains.
And it talked about the, the, the loss of evaporation. So what we get with the dew all of that is
not sinking in, nothing to really replenish it. We have more winds.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
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MS. BOWIE: We will have more fires. They talked about the fact that there will be, you know, more
invasive species coming in as far as insects and things, and, and real serious issues with again sea
level rise and all of that. So, I think even more so conservation. This is something that we owe
are community a real serious education about and, and show people why this is necessary that we
do need to conserve a precious resource. They talk about this all over now. Water is the new oil.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MS. BOWIE: You know, it's a global phenomenon, but it is hitting the Pacific Islands and Hawaii first
and we've, we've got to deal with this and be smart about it. And, and we have examples. It's
not even like we have to be the pioneers in this. We just have to pay attention.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, well I, I can certainly see your point to support this strategy of
conservation. Can you provide at a later point whatever information you got from that
conference?
MS. BOWIE: I will. I'll put that together -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: That would be helpful.
MS. BOWIE: --because it's really great information. And also today the infrastructure where they're
really looking at the money to do these things because we all recognize that it isn't cheap. But
again, I think an important point in this 2004 Hawaii Reuse Report is the fact that you combine
that with lesser costs for processing the affluence. So there's some kind of a balance in that that
in the long rage it could be the most cost effective.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Great. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
MS BOWIE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Ms. Bowie, for being here. I
certainly like your testimony. You know, I got on this bandwagon when I got here four years ago
and have made very little progress with simple kinds of solutions like grey water and catchment.
MS. BOWIE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know, my first year here, I went to the national conference and I
attended the water meetings and I was impressed with what other cities on the mainland were
reporting about how they had found their lost water and as a result of that they didn't need to
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look for any more new water. You know, when we, we heard you talk, we talk about the big
issues that are in our face, like the R-1 water.
MS. BOWIE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What is your take on the smaller measures?
MS. BOWIE: Oh, I think all...I mean, it's everything that we should be doing. We talk about also
possible reservoirs. I mean, it seems like smaller reservoirs make a lot of sense. They're less
expensive to build. We can put them in more places. So really, exactly taking the information
that we hear at those conferences and putting it to use and doing everything that we can. I think
right now, you know, we are in such an economic squeeze and we talk so much about the fiscal
crises, but I think we need to look at water in the same way. What is our water budget and how
are we going to allocate that and use it wisely? It's, it really, it's, it's, it's life itself. And so
again, to, to dump a resource that causes harm by that procedure rather than turning it back on
the land, it's the, it's the win-win. If you look at all these different strategies and that's the one
that makes the most sense and it's something we could begin now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know, it's funny how everything that's new is old.
MS. BOWIE: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: My grandparent's home, they have cisterns. And that's how they lived
upcountry before without the water system.
MS. BOWIE: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, we may have to head back to where we came from. Thank you very
much.
MS. BOWIE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Any other questions for clarification of the testimony?
Seeing none...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms...Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Irene, I know you've come and testified many times, but isn't it
refreshing when you hear Council Members are actually buying into something now and, and,
and seeing perhaps some movement as someone that comes practically weekly to testify?
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MS. BOWIE: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Isn't it?
MS. BOWIE: It is. It, it very much is. And I think it's also, it shows that working together we could all
be in this to find the solutions. I mean, I think, you know, organizations like, like Maui
Tomorrow would love to be working with, with our elected officials to find the resources and
find the solutions. It's, it's great. So, I just hope we can keep on this track. And again, I mean,
we've got fires in our backyard. If this isn't putting this, you know, right at our attention, I don't,
I don't know what else will. And we know that these water decisions, you know, these appeals
and things, this, this isn't anything that's going to be resolved right away. There's constitutional
issues right now that are, that are gonna go before the Courts. And so, let's, let's do what, what's
available rather than pinning our hopes on something that could happen maybe down the line or
being told that gee, we should really postpone this because, you know, it's complicated.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Bowie.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. And, and, and thank you, Mr. Chairman. I, I just wanted to say
that because for myself personally, it's been really a nice trip, not because I sit here,-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --working with this Council, it's been quite gratifying and I, I, I don't
know how else to say it without almost being on an ego trip but humbly saying it I, I, I just
wanna thank this Council -CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --for it's ears. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank, thank you very much. You know, Members, I, I don't mind the
comments but we have other testifiers so I'd like to move along if I may.
MS. BOWIE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you for the positive comments. Thank you, Ms. Bowie. Next is
Mr. Greg Westcott, and he will be testifying on his behalf followed by Michael Howden. Good
morning, Mr. Westcott.
MR. WESTCOTT: Good morning, Chairman Victorino and Members of the Water Committee. I'm
here to talk about the East Maui, the Eastward groundwater component of...
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Westcott, can you come a little...put the mike down a little bit so that yeah.
So we can hear you. Okay, go ahead.
MR. WESTCOTT: Okay. I'm here to talk about the eastward component of the Water Use and
Development Plan. At the testimony at the Na Wai Eha hearings recently, the USGS showed that
restoration of stream flow also restores the aquifer. As a matter of fact, they pointed out that
even a partial restoration of Na Wai Eha could mean a recharge of the aquifer by up to 14 million
gallons a day, which is roughly what we're taking out of the aquifer each day now.
So, when we look at the windward slopes of Haleakala and we're talking about extracting water
from that area, this area has been completely de-watered for over 100 years and except for
remnant springs there, there are no flowing streams to recharge the aquifer. So, contrary to the
popular myth that eastward is where all the water is, there may be very little groundwater there.
The County well at Hogback road should raise warning flags in this regard. It's already the, the
aquifer there is already very low and is being adversely affected by the minimal withdrawals that
are being taken, taking place now. And that, that's not to mention the, the production wells that
are contemplated under this eastward strategy.
Although there is no guarantee of groundwater in East Maui, there is a guarantee of the adverse
impacts to the environment and our way of life. The USGS describes how large production wells
dry up springs, streams, and other wells in the surrounding area. I'm a full-time farmer in
Hamakualoa in the district proposed for development and I'm completely dependent on a spring.
Along with many others, my farm could be a casualty of large-scale water extraction.
All of the strategies in the Water Use Development Plan are complicated and expensive. After
desal, the eastward strategy is by far the most complex and expensive and it's costs, as we've
seen, are not fixed. Our limited money is better spent on developing an infrastructure and
components of an innovative Countywide reclamation and conservation system. The average
daily household water use in Haiku is 400 gallons a day. It jumps by almost double to Central
Maui to 700 gallons a day, and in Kihei it's tripled to 1200 gallons a day. These figures are too
high.
The cheapest and easiest source of water is conservation. The quality of our lives will not be
diminished if we stop wasting water. Additionally, as a community we face a crisis of ocean
contamination from injection wells and the dumping of partially treated sewage. The
reclamation proposal in the Water Use Plan is a significant first step in a Countywide solution to
this problem. Conservation and reuse of wastewater are essential on an island. All of the water
from every stream on windward Haleakala has been taken away. Now there are calls to extract
what remains in the ground. When will we realize that living on an island there are limits, that
we must live within our means. Water is not a commodity, it is the life of the land. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Westcott. Any questions to clarify the testimony of the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you. Next testifier is Michael Howden. He was here.
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: He had to leave.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, he had to leave. Okay. Then the next testifier will be Kaniloa Kamaunu.
He will be speaking for himself, followed by Johanna Kamaunu.
MR. KAMAUNU: Aloha Council. My name is Kaniloa Kamaunu. I come from Waihee. As I sat and
listened to the, the presentation, again my mind goes to, cause the word that was mentioned was
entitlements. And when we talk about entitlements, then we have to talk about who I am. As I
looked at the presentation, kuleana is...and, and this is what's happening. It needs to be
clarified. Because, you know, the people that live on kuleana that actually aren't kuleana
themselves. They're not lineal descendants of their property. Okay. Then you look at us, who
are. We're lineal descendants. HRS 7-1 states what basically is of 1859, which actually derives
from 1850, which dictates that where the landlords have obtained or may hereafter obtain
allodial titles. Now, according to the encyclopedia, allodial title is a concept in systems of
property law. It describes a situation where property, land, buildings, and fixtures, is owned free
and clear of any encumbrances including liens, mortgages, tax obligations. Clear of allodial
titles inalienable in that it cannot be taken by any operation of law for any reason whatsoever. In
common legal use, allodial title is used to distinguish the absolute ownership of land by
individuals found through the ownership where property ownership is dependent on relationship
to a lord or the sovereign. That describes me because I am a lineal descendant. In HRS 7-1,
which derives from 1859, the people on each of their lands shall not be deprived of the right to
take firewood, housetimber, ahu(?) cord, thatch or ti leaf from the lands on which they live for
their own private use, but they shall have a right to take such articles, they shall have the right to
take such articles and sell for profit. The people shall also have a right to drinking water, running
water, and the right of way. The springs of water running, water and roads, shall be free to all on
all lands granted in fee simple provided that this shall not be applicable to wells and
watercourses which the individuals have made for their own.
This is talking about those that are lineal descendants. HRS 7-1 refers to that. So, what you
have to understand is that when you make this presentation, there is, there is differences. Those
that live on kuleana and bought kuleana, they're not lineal descendants, this does not apply to
them. When we talk about entitlements, you're talking about paying people to do things, sit
down in consultation; this is my right to be there. I should be consulted. Anyone that is a lineal
descendant of kuleana. By law, that affords us that right. The presentation you have here has
already excused us from that right. We haven't been talked to about what we feel should be
happening. And when you talk about entitlements, then what about compensation? Not saying
that's all we want, but if you're going to compensate a developer or you're going to compensate
someone else, then I who have entitlements need to be talked to, seriously. And I'm, you know,
I, I support those that talk about conservation. Hawaiians, ultimate eco...I mean, we were
always like that. That was our concern. But for me, we talking about things that belong to me,
that I have the right to be involved in. Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Kani. Any questions to clarify the testimony given by the testifier?
Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, just a quick question. Thank you for being here. Were you able to
attend any of the Central Maui Advisory Committee meetings on the Central Maui Plan?
MR. KAMAUNU: Yes. I did, well I, I went to the...you're talking about the GPAC?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. No, the Water Committee, the Central Maui Water Use and
Develop Plan, Development Plan Committee. There was an advisory committee that met
regularly to discuss this thing you saw today. Were you able to attend any of those meetings.
MR. KAMAUNU: No, I didn't go to them. I went to all the other, the commission, the boards -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. KAMAUNU: --and everything else, but no I did not.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. I wanted to know because if your testimony was, you know, you
were there and you participated then I would feel very bad if nothing of that was in the report.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Further questions? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And Aloha, good morning, Mr. Kamaunu.
MR. KAMAUNU: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You, you alluded to, you know, your kuleana and allodial rights and
by HRS law you indicate that, you know, those that are truly kuleana and allodial rights
recipients should be consulted. How can government find out who falls in those categories?
Because as you alluded to, there are some people on kuleana lands and so forth but truly don't
have allodial rights like yourself. So, how would government be able to find out who would be
consulted or at least included in the process?
MR. KAMAUNU: That would take a lot of work. You know, what the solution is unless you make an
announcement for people to have a meeting or whatever, but, that is, you know, something that
has to be looked at because you have to find those that are lineal descendants, those that are just
living on the property or have purchased kuleana lands. Now the lands themselves still have the
rights, but because the State has the rights over their people so because they're not lineal
descendants, they fall under the jurisdiction of the State. Well as for myself I don't fall under the
jurisdiction of the State because I have entitlements which are already given me. Now how you
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gonna work, how you gonna make that work out, you have to really sit down and really, you
know...I, I, I don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and, I, I, I think that's a good question for us to ask the
consultant and the Department if that was a consideration during the process. But I appreciate
your attendance and your testimony this morning.
MR. KAMAUNU: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You're welcome. Mr. Kaho'ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you Kaniloa, you have heard this morning many
who have testified because they have a concern or an interest in Ka Wai Ola. Okay. I think what
you are saying to us here is that as a native Hawaiian who has kuleana rights, you need to be able
to express what your interests would be in Ka Wai Ola, because if you don't then as this process
moves along with out any consideration. So, I would advise that you start to take a look at the
document and find instances in the document that reflect or deny, I think, some of what you're
describing as your rights as a kuleana land owner and make sure that you have input in the
process. And this is what this is about right now. So, people are coming forward now to state
their interest in the Water Use and Development Plan for Central Maui. It is inclusive, I think, of
your area in, in Waihee. So, you need to look at the document and then you need to comment in
terms of what you are stating to us, your entitlements as a native Hawaiian.
MR. KAMAUNU: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MR. KAMAUNU: You know, I understand that. I guess right now the thing is is to make the biggest
thing for me is the clarification that there is a distinction between kuleana lineal descendant,
kuleana purchaser. You know, there, that, that is my biggest concern because what happens is we
get thrown in with kuleana, period. And then we get, we supposed to be riding along on that bus
with everybody else, which is the wrong bus. It's going in the wrong direction. You know, we
need to get on the bus that takes us in our direction and not get on the wrong bus. And that, that
is my concern right now. I, I know the issues. I've, I've, you know, actually looked at many of
the, the issues that have come up. But my biggest issue to me right now, which is important, is
that distinction. There needs to be, that needs to be presented because there is, it changes a lot of
things, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MR. KAMAUNU: You know what I'm saying.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: I, I agree with you but I would have one more comment.
While you're deciding which bus to ride on, don't forget to pay attention to the road. Because
the road -MR. KAMAUNU: . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --is being constructed right now.
MR. KAMAUNU: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Kaho'ohalahala. Thank you.
MR. KAMAUNU: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Next is Johanna Kamaunu followed by Lucienne deNaie.
MS. KAMAUNU: Aloha. I'm Johanna Kamaunu. I'm a resident of Waihee. And I have to object to
the Water Development Plan. And I have, because I always get so nervous when I get up here, I
have printed this time... (laughs)...some of the statements I, in case I missed it, you can read
about later on. But some of the things...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Johanna, would you like that passed around right now?
MS. KAMAUNU: Please?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Sure.
MS. KAMAUNU: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'll have the Staff do that for you, and that way they'll have that while you
comment.
MS. KAMAUNU: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead.
MS. KAMAUNU: I really appreciate the work that Carl and Ellen have done on this plan and if my
purpose or focus was to find resources to provide to development, then this would be a good
plan. I don't say it's perfect but he deals with a lot of variables that I'm pleased about.
However, that's where my problem lies. I think we're here in a situation where this Water
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Development Plan is merely an illusion. It takes us away from our main focus, and our main
focus is to provide for the needs of our people. Okay, how is it an illusion? We are looking at
developing resources or water resource for development when in actuality I think we should be
developing water...or I, not even developing water. We should be improving water resources.
We should be trying to increase our water resources. And I would suspect that if Carl and Ellen
were given that focus, that purpose, that we might have a different outcome as far as the
strategies that were developed.
Now, my purpose, if we go back to Waihee's vision statement, our families will flourish from the
mountains to the seas as we malama our kuleana with aloha. And our kuleana is to take care of
our families on land that has been given to us. Maui County cannot provide enough food for its
people already. This plan doesn't address that. This plan doesn't address how we gonna feed our
people. And I know I mentioned before in testimonies as I've come before you about Waihee,
we might be able to. The ahupua'a of Waihee might be able to provide food for the people that
live in Waihee. We can't guarantee that for any other area on Maui. And if this is a public trust,
as Mr. Miike identifies, then we have to think about all of Maui.
So, couple things I wanted to bring to your attention towards the end of my objections is that I
object to the ahupua'a of Waihee being stripped and drained of its life-giving resources to allow
the greening of central plains, of the central plains and south Maui. And I don't mean fauna and
foliage. I'm not talking about that kind of greening.
I object to the fact that no plan in this County focuses on Maui's ability to supply her people with
her own food produced from her own lands.
I object to the constant use of the word development, connotative of asphalt and cement, opposed
directly to agricultural rich soil, indicative of commerce and money instead of food production
and the people.
I object to corporations. Well, to corporations, water is collateral. For corporations, collateral
means a line of credit. For corporation, credit makes it affordable for them to improve and
increase their income and their ability to do that. So, how is the law justified in allowing these
nonliving entities to dwarf the living and to steal away its life's blood.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You got what...you have 30 seconds to complete if you want to please.
MS. KAMAUNU: I'll always be grateful to you coming to one of our association meetings and when
Adam Gomes started to talk about or advocate for Hawaiian rights, you intervened and you said
everybody knows, everybody knows of the injustices done. He's not here anymore, but it's been
this statement that's been a constant reminder to me of why I should be here testifying. I know, I
want others to know, my husband knows, and I want you to know that this is going to be my
life's work to make sure that we make this pono for all of us. You need to remember the
kuleanas. You need to remember the people. Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Johanna. And yes, you know, you've done a great job. And you and
Kani and all the rest here you bring a lot of pono to this building, to us. As you heard earlier,
Mr. Nishiki did say this Council now, and I think the Council before this really starting to see the
big picture and I thank you guys for making that available to us. I know I said no, no
commentation so I apologize, ladies and gentlemen. Questions for the testifier? Excuse me.
Seeing none, thank you very, very much. Next to testify is Lucienne deNaie. She'll be testifying
on behalf of the Sierra Club of Maui, followed by Mr. John Duey.
MS. deNAIE: Thank you, Chair. I also have a handout, I guess I could give to Kim?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Kim?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Would you? I think she's trying to reset the clock... (laughs)...And as soon as
the testifiers are completed, ladies and gentlemen and Members, we will take our midmorning
recess. I know it's already 10:40 and I do apologize, but this is very important and I wanted to
make sure everyone had a chance to testify. Ms. deNaie, if you wanna begin.
MS. deNAIE: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you all for the great questions this morning.
I'm testifying today, Lucienne deNaie, on behalf of the Sierra Club Maui group. Now about
12 years ago, the Sierra Club joined the Coalition to Protect East Maui Water Resources in
challenging an environmental impact statement for a proposed well field in Haiku. And our
reason for doing that was that there really wasn't adequate data provided in that EIS or about the
project. What we didn't know about is the availability of the water in the Haiku aquifer and the
effect of taking large amounts of water, even if it was available on the existing users and streams,
and the cost of this whole thing if all the implications were put together. So, I'm back here to say
as you have heard from a few other testifiers, we actually are still at that point in the Water Use
and Development Plan. We have a Consent Decree, which is an excellent start on getting to the
bottom of some of these things.
But the Water Use and Development Plan needs to more clearly acknowledge some of the other
extenuating information that would be needed to evaluate this East Maui strategy. Now, this isn't
the only strategy that really needs more information, and Mr. Freedman has done a great job in I
think letting you folks know that most of these have large areas of unproveness. The Waiale
strategy equally. Unless there is some reservoir capacity and unless there is a change of heart in
what Wailuku agribiz, Wailuku Water Company charges for water and unless oil stays below $85
a barrel, you guys are going to be stuck with a very expensive proposition there in Waiale, where
50 percent of the water could go to A&B and you could be left with the entire lifetime cost of
supporting and maintaining that project.
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So, these things are really pale in comparison to what Ms. Bowie said. Using the water we have
wisely would be the very best choice. And this is the recommended strategy of this report, which
certainly concur with.
I gave you a little fact sheet about the Haiku aquifer, and it maybe will give you some
background. We're being asked to believe that this aquifer has a third more capacity to provide
water than the Iao aquifer. Now, the Iao aquifer has been pumping groundwater for 30 years and
just as an example, the wells there have, they started out with levels of water of 26 feet. They're
now down around 12 to 14 feet. Haiku aquifer has, have levels for their wells of three to seven
feet. Only 2 million gallons is pumped every day, 2 1/2 million gallons from Haiku aquifer. And
the one test well we have has shown a drop of one foot, from five feet to four feet in the last five
years. Is this a great place to drill more wells? And you're not really being told in this Water
Use and Development Plan that besides the possible wells for the Central Maui system, there will
be additional wells for the Upcountry system, which actually are very needed. We need some
more wells to supply Upcountry to balance out the inconsistencies in stream flow. But are both
of these sets of wells going to be able to be supported. These are things that really need to be
brought to bear.
I prepared a number of pages of written testimony that address these points. I didn't make copies
of it. I'm going to turn one in. You'll have it for your deliberation. But there are six main points
there. We really have not been given the big picture here in these eastward aquifers. And
Waikamoi is the same thing. We have very little information about how the Waikamoi aquifer,
which would be the next eastward push operates and we're already exploiting it for all of our
water for the Kula pipeline, both the lower and upper Kula pipelines. So, are we asking too
much of some of these watersheds and should we learn instead to better use the water we have
and small amounts and smaller demands that can actually viably be produced. So, please keep
this in mind and support reservoirs. In uncertain climate times, it is reservoirs that get people
from the lowest tech to the highest tech through the vagaries of our, of our weather systems.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. deNaie. Questions for the testifier for clarification? Yes,
Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Lucienne, for being here
this morning. You know, I've listened to the testifiers and I've looked at Mr. Freedman's report,
and it's kinda depressing when you think about it. Because, you know, there's been a lot of work
done and a lot of money spent and we're sitting here essentially hearing all the reasons why this
strategy, that strategy, whatever is too important. And what I'm hearing is essentially the most
viable option for us is conservation and reuse because all the others seem to have so many
downsides. What is your, your take on that? Do you have an alternative that we haven't talked
about?
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MS. deNAIE: Well, conservation and reuse is a very complex subject. It is not only looking at people
taking shorter showers or being able to use gray water. It's a whole mindset of how we use the
water we do develop.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MS. deNAIE: For instance, we have problems Upcountry. We could drill a few more wells Upcountry
and help balance the situation there. We could put in another reservoir. If we, if we hadn't had
the foresight to put in the Kahakapao reservoirs about 12 years ago, you know, in the '90s, where
would we be today? So, thank goodness someone had that foresight. You folks, I think are the
next wave. We're going to have to start planning for uncertainties in weather no matter where
we look for water.
In terms of some of these other strategies, could we treat more stream water in the Na Wai Eha
area, probably we could. But should we, should we couch it on a partnership where one
corporation is already going to get half of the output even though this corporation is gonna build
some houses and so forth and so on. It just seems like the County needs to kind of grow to its
next level of sovereignty and have more public say. I know Mr. Victorino agrees with this 'cause
I've heard him say it. We need to have more public say about where we can get our water
resources.
And in terms of better use of the Iao aquifer, it's the best aquifer we have for geological reasons.
And we have the most information about it. We understand how it works, so we should spread
the pumping in that aquifer. We should also restore the streams enough so that that aquifer is
recharged. Mr. Westcott referred to that. Twelve million gallons a day could recharge that
aquifer.
So, you know, there are some better management tools. It's not like we're not gonna do anything
and just say well, we just need to take shorter showers... (laughs). . . That's not it. So, I hope that
answered your question.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. No, thank you very much. It's, it's good to hear other alternatives
because, you know, all we've heard is why this won't work and why that's too expensive. But I
think what we need to focus on is what can we do to make our, you know, this water situation
better. And that's where I'd like to put my energy.
MS. deNAIE: Yeah. And I, I agree with you completely. And of course the reuse portion, when you
attend these hearings like I do and you find out that one resort in Wailea using 0 6 million gallons
of potable water everyday. Okay, how can we help them sort of transition and use less potable
and more... 'cause a lot of it's for landscape. So, we, we have some low-hanging fruit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I understand that because our house uses less than 200 gallons a day and
we hear about 600 and more. Thank you so much.
-33-

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
July 13, 2010

MS. deNAIE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Ms. deNaie. Next will be Mr...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Question.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. In your statement here, you say Haiku
aquifer well head levels 700 feet elevation, four feet.
MS. deNAIE: Yup.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I...
MS. deNAIE: That's what the test well has.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Haiku aquifer well head levels 1,000 elevation, seven feet. Then you
compare, or you give a statistic that says Iao aquifer well head water levels 700 feet elevation, 14
feet, which is now. And then you say thirty years of pumping, it was at that time 26 feet, so
we've seen the water levels of the well head drop to 14 feet. Now, obviously you're trying to
educate us, and, and I need education. Because the well head levels in the Haiku aquifer are
nearly four feet and seven feet compared to an Iao aquifer that was at one time 26 feet that has
dropped to 14 feet. What does this indicate that to us in your message that we should be
concerned about? What is well head level?
MS. deNAIE: Well, that's the...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: What happens when it gets smaller?
MS. deNAIE: Okay. Well, the well head level is the amount of water, fresh water, that's above the, the
salt water level. In other words, that's what you can pump for, from. You can't pump from the
salty zone or the transition zone where it's mixed. Now, I am not a geologist, but I did like
devote a couple of years to reading all these USGS reports and interviewing folks in the Water
Commission and USGS and try to educate myself so that I could explain this to the average
citizen.
And, and the bottom line is we do not have much information about the Haiku aquifer. We have
one test well that's been going since 2003. The Iao aquifer we have three or four monitoring
wells that you can, you can see online, you can see how the levels are changing, yet we're
looking at Haiku in the future, 2014. I mean, that's the near future. That's four years from now
of somehow producing 16 million gallons a day from eight wells maybe. We do not have that
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information. And if, if we were going to even look at this, we should get all that information
first, which the Water Use and Development Plan says we should.
But my point is I think decision makers should understand the sort of surrounding conditions that
we even know about now and that is that none of these East Maui areas have very high head
levels. There's nothing to hold the water in at the coast and build up the head levels like there is
in Iao or there is in the, the Ewa plain in Oahu. And because there isn't, you may have water
flows, but there's nothing to confine them and make it so that you can pump at large amounts.
And in my testimony that I turned in to you, I compare this to the Lahaina aquifers, which have
similar head levels. And there's no wells there that can, that can give very large amount of
pumping over long periods of time. They have to switch off. You can pump a million gallons
for a week, and then you have to switch off to another well. So, will that be the case in Haiku?
We should find out. That, that's kind of my bottom line.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
MS. deNAIE: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions for the testifier? Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Thank you, Ms. deNaie. Thank you
for your testimony and appreciate the, the document you gave us. And you mention the
uncertainty regarding energy prices. Looking at the presentation today, I guess when the study
was done, I guess it was at that time $75 a barrel.
MS. deNAIE: Yeah, well... (laughs). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You know, just in, in your analysis, I guess, with regards to the other
strategies and the electrical prices, that alone you, you feel is just...doesn't make sense for the,
the...
MS. deNAIE: If Waiale, in, in, in its location where it's proposed and the East Maui wells and the
Northward Basal wells all involve tremendous energy costs. Now, there is a stream water
treatment proposal for Waihee that because it would be downhill once it was developed, it would
have lower energy costs and that might be a tradeoff. And that is analyzed. Mr. Freedman's
done a great job of, of giving you, you know, a lot of information about some different choices.
But in terms of these pumping sort of scenarios, he's right. If you go too high, it's really
expensive to pump unless you use wind energy, and if you go too low, then it doesn't really help
your, you know, you, you, you get the interference from the pesticides and so forth because those
were areas that where that was actively engaged. So, Haiku is, it's kind of like a bit of a tradeoff.
But all of these strategies, I think we need to look at ways...the, the, the one thing about, you
know, the reservoirs and these other like lower tech things is they can concentrate water in areas
where it's needed where it can then flow. I mean, look at the EMI ditch system, it's a marvel of
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engineering. We ought to kind of look it how we could emulate that kind of
technology... (laughs)...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Kind of back to the future.
MS. deNAIE: Yeah. Back to the future. And they, they borrowed it from you Hawaiians, so the
Hawaiians figured this out. Any of you who are Hawaiian may feel proud. They were great on
technology.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
MS. deNAIE: And it's still working.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you for bringing up the subject of the, the fuel costs. And, you
know, our State Legislature just recently raised the barrel tax and adding to our woes. For those
of us who live in Upcountry -MS. deNAIE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --we feel the pain a little bit more -MS. deNAIE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --from having to come down to Central Maui, at least on an individual
basis.
MS. deNAIE: And your water rates are subsidized heavily as you saw by Mr. Freedman's presentation,
you know. And, and then, but we just have to set things up that way. So, you know, this is the
opportunity. This is, this is really a complex plan but it, it tackles a hard question. And, you
know, I've sat through this process for the whole whatever it is 10 years I guess and I went to
like 12 of the 13 meetings on this strategy and it's, it's some food for thought.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Sure. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
MS. deNAIE: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Next testifier is Mr. John Duey, followed by Clare Apana.
Mr. Duey is testifying on his behalf.
MR. DUEY: Good morning, Chair Victorino and Members. My name is John Duey, resident Iao Valley
taxpayer and landowner. As Irene mentioned, we are going for the appeal to the decision
CWRM. As, if any of you read it, you seen what Mr. Miike, who is the hearings officer had to
say about it. He thought that the majority didn't do a very good job to say the least. I am
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surprised to not to see any of the HC&S employees here today. They come out in force during
the, during the, after the contested case was closed and talking about loss of jobs. The 9 million
gallons that's proposed Waiale Treatment Plant at the 6,828 gallons per day would eliminate
1,318 acres of cane. So, why aren't the employees here grumbling about that today. The water
that'd be going to the Waiale Treatment Plant is not new water from my understanding, it'd be
water that's already they were diverting. It wouldn't be any new water 'cause they're not going
to have any. Besides, if my understanding is right, they'd have to do, they have
to. . .(inaudible). . .before new use. Water use permit application they use to use the water other
than for agriculture. Also, I wanna mention about the appeal. The OHA trustees are voting
unanimously to support our appeal process. There was some question that a special meeting on
about three days ago, I think last Thursday, they voted unanimously to support the appeal
process. Somebody mentioned power a little bit ago. There's somewhere between 13 and
18 million gallons a day of water, Iao water, that goes down from the reservoir by, right below
Wailuku Heights, and drops down to Waihee ditch. It's approximately 200 feet according to topo
map. I don't know how many, I'm, I'm not a hydro guy, but I don't know how many power
plants you can put in that 200 feet with 13 to 18 million gallons of water to create a little bit of
energy, a little electricity.
As Lucienne just mentioned and Carl mentioned, there were I believe 13 meetings of the Central
Maui. I would have, I attended 12 of 'em. Some of the input Carl didn't include in his
presentation, in his strategies. One of the things that I would highly recommend that we were
talking about is for the DWS to go after the million eight thousand gallons left in the Iao tunnel.
The DWS has a permit for a million forty-two thousand gallons. The Iao tunnel is right below
what they call drains, the intake in Iao. According to Stearns and Macdonald in 1942, that tunnel
produces 2,050,000 gallons a day. The County only has a permit for a million forty-two
thousand. So, there's a million eight thousand gallons of water of good drinking water dropped
into the ditch there and then it's comingled with the river water then part of it's taken out in
Wailuku Heights road going up then the County treats part of it then we buy it back again. So,
I'd encourage the County to go after that additional water.
Conservation, of course, is the, one of the bigger things I think in Carl's mentioned there if the
R-1 water from Kihei would put off our new use water for about from 2008 to 2019, I think
that's in his report. I think he also has some figures of what it would cost to run that waterline
down to towards Wailea. As I got to go to the treatment plant in Kahului at one time and see
5 million gallons of water going in the ground, which is disgusting. You stand over a grate and
there's fish in the water and it's water pumped down to the ground. It's, it's totally ridiculous.
Raw water storage is one of my pet peeves as you know. Not pet peeves, but pet projects. Carl
just mentioned that on pages 44 and 45 of his report. If raw water storage large size reservoirs
would have, would be built at Waiale, the County would have to condemn the watershed. The
13,000 plus acres around the infrastructure so they'd have the, the public would have total
control of the water. I think that'd be a primary goal. Stream restoration been mentioned twice.
It's out of our hands now. It's in with the court. The majority of the Commission drew away but
this should be put in Iao. The hearing also admitted 34 1/2 billion gallons, which was 13 in Iao.
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According to Dale Inoka's report, which he does the presentation last month, 5 4 million gallon
of recharge in Iao alone. That's your cheapest water. That's your cheapest water right there is
recharge. You don't have to do anything. It's out of our hands now, but it's, that's the cheapest
source of water. The pumps are already in place. They would recharge the aquifer. No, no
additional pumping, no nothing. That's the cheapest water, cheapest water you can get. I'm a
little disappointed that the County did not join us on the appeal. I, I think the County would
want to join us in appeal for the IFS to get more water, to get water restored to Iao for the aquifer
recharge. That only makes, only makes good sense. At this point they haven't joined us and the
appeal, I think the date is, I think it may be past already for...but I think the County should've
joined us in the appeal to get more restoration in the stream flow.
I think that's all I have to say. I'll probably be back again. This is not over yet. The fat lady,
you know, that big lady is in the wings. She hasn't started to...she's warming up. She's not
done yet, so there's more. The appeal process will take a while. What'll happen, of course we
don't know. We've gotta go for it, no choice.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Duey, and yes, we are just beginning. There is so much
dynamics right now. And this plan is, is, is many, it comprises of many strategies.
MR. DUEY: But...
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's just not one. You know, and we've talked many times about Waiale and all
the other issues and, and this is incorporating some of that, but there's a lot more to be discussed.
So...
MR. DUEY: One thing.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Go ahead.
MR. DUEY: I'm sorry, when they do mention the Maui Island Plan is a, is a big deal is Vice-President
Biden said it's a, it's a big deal. But this is also a big deal.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. DUEY: Without water, the Maui Island Plan ain't going no place.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That is...
MR. DUEY: And the water may be big than that, but this water is a big deal and it behooves all of you
to put your thinking caps on and ask all the questions you can at this. Carl's worked hard on it. I
told him before is he's in a no-win situation.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
- 38 -

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
July 13, 2010

MR. DUEY: They don't wanna go east, the guys don't wanna go north, I don't want you to go Waiale.
There's no win.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, now everybody...nobody said this would be simple, did we?
MR. DUEY: It ain't simple.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. Questions for the...
MR. DUEY: Thank you very much everybody for listening. Aloha.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Question for the testifier? Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Duey, for being here.
MR. DUEY: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: We'll ask also our Corporation Counsel, but in your understanding, Na
Wai Eha and your group has filed a lawsuit?
MR. DUEY: An appeal, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Appeal. And you mention about Waiale. Does that appeal also have
an implication on Waiale and the project?
MR. DUEY: ... (interrupted) ...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I know we were waiting upon the Na Wai Eha decision.
MR. DUEY: It would because we filed actually two, filed lawsuit, lawsuit against the EA for Waiale and
also appealing the IFS. The, the hearings officer recommended 34 5 million gallons restoration
to Na Wai Eha, the four streams. The CWRM, the majority opinion was 12.5 million gallons.
So, if, if there's some other kind of a different opinion comes out of the, from the court, yes it
would, it would reflect on the amount of water for Waiale.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you.
MR. DUEY: You're welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
MR. DUEY: Aloha.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Duey. And the last testifier
who has signed up is Ms. Clare Apana. And I would now ask if anybody else would like to
testify to please sign up at the table in the back. Good morning, Ms. Apana.
MS. APANA: Good morning. Good morning, Council. Today, I, I am not so savvy on the technical
parts of this report but I did go to the Commission to testify. And today I'd just like to speak
really for the water. And I understand that there is a wonderful legend of Kihawahine, and they
say that she is seen from Iao, in Hana, in South Maui, in Lahaina, and at Moku'ula where she
resides. And what that tells me is that the water is all connected. Whatever we do, the water is
all connected on this island. And I would like to speak about my neighborhood, our
neighborhood... (laughs). ..and that is the Waiale Treatment plan, the proposed Waiale Treatment
Plant for the water. And there are so many things which say that this is a thought of the path of
least resistance to get what you want. As you know, the historical nature of this area is very
important to me as we see the conflicts still arising in our neighborhoods. But what I see is also
that as I read the report for the Waiale Treatment Facility, that there are endangered species that
live, that are seen in Waiale reservoir. And I have seen them too. And I've seen the pueo down
on the ground there. I have seen the nene; they frequent all around this area. This is their
habitat. I wonder, when you do this, when they have the treatment plant, the, there's a chemical
treatment that will happen. And what will happen is the water that they want to save is going to
go into a storage and the other water going into Waiale reservoir. This reservoir, the water ends
up down in Kealia Pond. This is another preserve. I, I don't know, but I think that we break the
Federal laws by endangering the real habitat of these animals and creatures besides the
connectedness of the water. We really have so little precious water to, to keep drinking, why
would we want to contaminate with more chemicals. There's got to be a better solution than that.
There just has to be a better solution. And I, I hope that you will all find this solution. I really
love your question, Mrs. Baisa. That was just the best question. And if you ask me that
question, I would say we use the wisdom from the past and we stop building in the areas such as
the isthmus of Maui, where all the burials are. Maybe we put those burials there because that's
not a good place to live. It takes too much of the natural resources to be able to live on these
areas. And that is the desert kind of area, you know out, places out in South Maui. We're gonna
have to pump water there. I mean, that is the kind of thinking, I think that we need to have is
what is nature telling us when we ask the land what is good to be here? What is good to be built
here? Then we must answer that question. We don't say, well I want this so I'm gonna make it
happen. In the Everglades of Florida, they're spending hundreds of millions of dollars to undo
what they did in their diversions of water. And if you wanted to look for what has to be done
now as a plan, that would be one to look at.
And so I thank you very much and I just want to say that let's think this thing through. Waiale
reservoir was promised to the neighborhood right across the street as they built it, Kehalani, as a
park. And it is a beautiful, beautiful place. I swam there. I'm not sure why it's not a historical, a
historical monument or...because it's older than 50 years old, I know that. And it is a natural
spring. It was changed by Claus Spreckles, but it is a natural spring that was there already. And
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I've swam there as a, in the punawai, and played there as a child. So, I'm not sure why it's not
worth preserving especially for all the people who could really use a beautiful natural and
wonderful place to be. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Apana. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much, Ms. Apana.
MS. APANA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I will give one more opportunity for anyone in the gallery who has not testified
who would like to testify at this time. Seeing no one rushing to the podium, with no objections,
ladies and gentlemen, I'd like to close public testimony on WR-4, the Water Use and
Development Plan.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .

CHAIR VICTORINO: What we'll do at this time, we'll take a 15 minute break. We will resume at
11:25 a.m. And jus to give you an idea of what we'll be looking at, at this time I would like to
then have the Department give you their overview. I am planning to continue this discussion.
This is just, this is only the beginning. And so what I will allow to is to put together your
questions along with other concerns brought by the public today so that the Department can
come back with, also with your permission, the other updates that were talked about earlier. So,
when we get back, we can discuss that a little bit further. This meeting will stand in recess until
11:25 a.m. . . . (gavel).. .

RECESS: 11:12 a.m.
RECONVENE: 11:29 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: .. (gavel). . . The meeting of the Water Resource Committee meeting of January,
of July 13, 2010 will reconvene. Let me start by saying, first let me give you the overview. We
are now going to be discussing the WR-4 Water Use and Development Plan. The Committee is
in receipt of the following: 1) the County Communication No. 10-119, from the Chair of the
Board of Water Supply transmitting a report entitled "A Maui County Water Use and
Development Plan Central District. . ."--... (coughs)... excuse me--"...Final Candidate Strategies
Report, Report Review Draft June 17, 2009", prepared by Carl Freedman, Haiku Design Analyst;
2) the County Communication No. 10-120, from the Chair of the Board of Water Supply,
transmitting the Board of Water Supply's recommendations on the plan and the relating
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documents. You have received the quality reports from Carl for the past three or so years. This
plan entitled "A Maui County Water Use and Development Plan, Central District, Final
Candidate Strategies Report" is the first of six installments. It is just over 100 page; however,
the next installment, which will be the Lanai portion, Lana'i portion of the plan I understand will
be comprised of 780 pages. Today we received a general overview of the plan from the
Department of Water Supply through the Department's consultant, which, with the regard to how
we have gotten to this point. After public testimony, we have now added questions that will be
necessary along with the respect that Mr. Freedman said that the Department has some updates
that they would like to insert in this report.
So, this is a very daunting task, ladies and gentlemen. This is not something we're gonna take
lightly and we're gonna be able to accomplish in a couple of minutes. I image we'll have a
number of meetings on this matter, and it is my plan that when we do have this come up, I will
try to schedule this as the only item so we can focus all of our attention on this matter.
So, we will not be taking any legislative action today; however, so that we can continue on, I
would like the Department and the consultant to give you a further updates. What I would like to
ask the Committee Members is if you have specific questions on specific
sections... (coughs)... excuse me, I would like you to please forward that so that the Department
can prepare answers for the various questions you have. This way we can move in a more
expedient manner. Now I understand more questions will arise from the floor and I have no
problem with that. But I'd like to, if all, at all possible, give you time to review the entire plan,
the public testimony that has been brought forth, and incorporating that, bring your questions
forward. Okay. So, with no objections, I will ask the Department to give us a quick overview
and Mr. Freedman, if you would like to give any further comments on the plan itself. So, let me
start with Mr. Eng, and then I'll go to Ms. Kraftsow. Ellen Kraftsow also is here today to assist
us. Go ahead, Mr. Eng.
MR. ENG: Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Committee Members. As you can see and as the Chair
expressed, there's a lot of effort for us to do. It'd be very good if all of us thoroughly understand
the document as it currently reads today. We have heard a lot of testimony too and some of the
concerns of the public that we do want to address or clarify. Some of the information we heard
today such as the Eastward strategy, we are cognizant and aware that we have certain conditions
regarding the Consent Decree for the East Maui Plan, and we do plan to comply with those
conditions if we go Eastward development.
We also understand that we need to incorporate or supplement the report to address the recent Na
Wai Eha decision and even the pending appeal and that outcome. So, there's a lot of things that
we need to consider as we go forward in our review of this document. Again, basically how we
want to proceed as well as maybe supplement the report as needed. Ms. Kraftsow will also go
over, enumerate some of the additional reports that will be part of this entire document. And, so
I just want you to be aware that we look forward to progressing. We hope to address lot of the
concerns that the public has had. We hope to also clarify the information to you. Thank you.
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And I think I'll turn this over to Ms. Kraftsow to go over some of the forthcoming reports.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Ellen, would you like to go ahead?
MS. KRAFTSOW: Thank you, Chair and Mr. Eng. So, this chapter that you're receiving...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ellen, before you start could you identify yourself and your position, please?
MS. KRAFTSOW: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Just so that, you know, it's public record please.
MS. KRAFTSOW: I'm Ellen Kraftsow and I work for the Department of Water Supply as the Planning
Program Manager in charge of the Water Resources and Planning Division. And this, this
chapter that you've received is basically the Central Maui chapter and primarily the
infrastructure chapter of the document. The document is actually going to be transmitted in
seven increments, which is one increment for each water district, of which there are six and a
seventh that is aimed at resolving issues that may arise between districts and addressing some
countywide policy issues. Those might include things like well head protection, conservation,
ordinance and implementation, and other integration of how this plan would all play out because
obviously it's a lot of money and to do it all at once might be daunting. So, those would be some
of the things that would come at the end of the document. So, what we're asking you to do and
the approval process that was approved by both the State Water Commission and the Council
previously is to approve it on a chapter-by-chapter basis acknowledging that at the end there
maybe some fine tuning and adjustment and addition made.
So, another thing I want you to know is that although this plan is only 100 and some pages, there
is quite a bit of supporting documentation on the web that is also part of, or I shouldn't say part
of but in relation to this plan. If there's anything you wanna understand better, you can use that
as a reference. So, by the time we're done, Maui probably will have even more pages
than... (laughs).. .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Kraftsow. And, and again...go ahead.
MS. KRAFTSOW: Sorry, I don't know if...Carl, I think, is better than me to address this, but then in
terms of just re-enumerating some of the additional analysis that new findings have arisen about
or could arise about, I'm gonna pass this to Carl.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Carl, would you like to address that please.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes, thank you. I think the idea about some supplemental recommendations is
simply to recognize that things have happened since this draft was originally published. It's
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going through a formal transmittal process where what was transmitted to the Board of Water
Supply a year ago is the same document that went out for public review and it's the same
document that's before you now. There's no opportunity for any changes in that period of time,
but things have happened in that period of time so some of the recommendations are a bit stale
and could be updated. So, we're not eager, actually, to go about doing a lot of extra work, but it
would seem valuable there where we could offer some follow up analyses to update those
sections. And we'd like to do that in whatever way is the most efficient in the process.
We could start off, if we were to start off with that, I think we would address the updates with the
Kihei Wastewater Treatment Study. The recommendation that's in the report, for example, is to
do a study. Well, the study has been done and now there's some results. And so now what? I
have some follow up analyses on that and some follow up recommendations so that we could be
more specific about what's in the plan.
Similarly, the recommendations regarding the Na Wai Eha Water Treatment Plant are premised
on some unknowns, some of which are the Instream Flow Standards. Because some Instream
Flow Standards have been identified by the Water Commission doesn't really change the overall
conclusion, but the recommendations could be updated to incorporate that and the analyses could
be updated.
So, I think initially I would just express a willingness to do whatever is convenient and efficient
and beneficial. It seems like some kind of a supplemental set of recommendations might be
good because that would put before you...you'd have something to look at without having to ask
for it.
The other thing going forward I can foresee is that you, as Council Members, may want to see
some kind of analysis that you don't see in this document. And as those of you who have been to
some of our Water Advisory Committee meetings, you know that there have been a lot more
analyses done than are what in this report. For every chart in that report, there's probably five or
six other versions looking at tweaking things, energy prices higher, energy prices lower, capital
costs higher, capital costs lower. If there's an area of uncertainty, you would like to see more
analysis, certainly if it's something that we have already done, we can provide it. And it's up to
all of you and the Department and the Council Staff to decide, you know, what's the best way to
work this.
This is going to be a long road. We've got several districts to do. So, I would kind of suggest
that we try something out and we keep tweaking it so it works. But perhaps an initial objective
would be for the Department to offer some supplemental recommendations by way of updating.
We're not talking about game changing things or new strategies, just updating what's in the
report based on circumstances that have changed.
And then the other thing we'll have to work out in the long run is how to actually go through the
report. What I did in anticipation of this process was I tried to keep all the recommendations in
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one section. And perhaps an approach would be to go through the recommendations and I could
provide an annotated version of that, which would have the page numbers that would refer to the
rest of the document where that's referred. This is something we could continue to talk with the
Water Resources Committee's staff. But if somehow we can be efficient about going through
this, you know, we're willing to do whatever we can to work it out and hopefully, I'm hopeful we
can work out something, so.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Carl. And thank you, Department. What I'd like to
recommend at this point, I think I, I would like to ask your permission to get these updates and
supplements because it's really hard to work with just something and then you going ask the
question, oh yeah, yeah, we have this. So, if it is alright with all of the Committee, that would be
my first request to the Department and to the consultant to get those updates included in your
binders. Is there any objections to that?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Alright. That would be my first request. The second request, as I had
mentioned to you earlier, once you receive those is formulating your questions to the Department
and to the consultant. And I'd like to go in an orderly manner starting from the beginning then
going by section by section and trying to dedicate maybe a couple meetings for section one, two
or whatever and kind of break it down. So, you know, like what we're doing with the General
Plan, kind of make it an organized attempt to come up with conclusions and, and
recommendations. So, would that be alright with all of you as far as that? That, that kind of
format? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Yeah, I agree with you, the format that you just mentioned
like going through, like the Maui Island Plan is good.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: But I have some burning questions that, on my mind if I can ask those
questions of the Department, if there's no objections?
CHAIR VICTORINO: I think, does everybody have burning questions?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We all have.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. I think we all have burning questions.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: ... (Laughs)...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. No, no, no. No offense to you, Vice-Chair. You know, so if I, if I allow
you, and I don't think we going have much time. And this is the real problem where at
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12 o'clock some Members have to leave and we may even lose quorum. So, would it be too
much to ask you to put those questions in, in writing to give it to the Department?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Or, or, or maybe your Staff can come to our office individually and we
can provide her those questions.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Kim, would you be willing to do that?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. I could come to every office that would like me to and then prepare
in writing. And then we could get a written response with all of the questions.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Is that alright? And then you can also find if there's any duplication in questions
and then that way, you know, you're not going to ask the question three times. How's that?
Okay?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Alright, so Kim will, will do that. And I will give her, maybe by Friday if we
can allow. Because I know everybody's busy. What's that?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, go ahead.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Furlough Friday.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, furlough.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Next week.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Excuse me. I don't think about things like that. How about by next week
Monday? By the end of the work day by Monday if we could. Now, you may have more
questions after that, and again, once we get the supplements, maybe some of your questions will
be answered, but I'm trying to make it as expedient and as organized as possible. So, if, if that's
alright with everybody, we can do that. Yes, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, I have a question. ...(clears throat)... When we work on the
General Plan, we've had the comment by the, by the public, and now I'm gonna have the same
comment. You know, it's gonna be very difficult to go through this whole plan section by section
and have all those questions ready by Monday. You know, as you know we're got a lot going on,
all of us. If we could kind of bite this off in bites. I mean, how much do we think we can handle
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on one meeting and take a section and do those questions or three sections and do those and take
it, at bites at it because I for one will not have the opportunity to go through the whole thing and
formulate my questions by Monday.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Well then what we'll do is those who have burning questions like
Mr. Pontanilla and, you know, you can, you know you can get those in. Then what we'll do is,
we'll try to go maybe with the first two sections of the plan, so if you want to focus in on that
area, that's fine. But see the problem comes up, we need those updates to really ask the
questions, right? And so, I think that's, that's like putting the cart before the horse right now.
But, again I want the plan to continue to move. So, Carl, do you think the updates we could,
whatever you were talking about, in let's say the first two sections we could get those if there's
any in those areas, Mr. Freedman?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, when is the next meeting that we'd be taking this item up?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Sometime in August. I, I'm not, I haven't...because we have two what I call
urgent matters, being the Molokai Veteran's Center, and another one that I need to take up at the
very next meeting. That one is priority so probably the next meeting thereafter. So, you're
talking maybe the last meeting in August, and I'm not sure of the dates. Yeah, with furlough
Fridays, that stings things for us too. What's that?
MS. FRIAS: August 17 th .
CHAIR VICTORINO: That would be the second meeting?
MS. FRIAS: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. August 17 th . So by August 17 th . How's that?
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. I scheduled my family vacation pending on this meeting. And my family
vacation is between this meeting and the next meeting I have to attend in August so I have two
weeks. So, I'd be picking this up at the beginning of August and then how long in advance of
your meeting do you need stuff in writing?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well...
MR. FREEDMAN: August 17 th? It's just that's, that's not much time to put all the analyses together.
So, but we could have something. I guess I could have responses to questions, certainly.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: I don't think that would be a problem.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: Regarding the analyses, we might need to have more than that amount of time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Well, if these questions are given to us by the various Members, and
especially if they fall into the first two sections, you know, that we're talking about, then those
would be the priorities. And then as we go on to the next sections, then you can, you'll have
those responses to those questions. How's that sound?
MR. FREEDMAN: Alright. That sounds good. Now, when we're talking about sections, I would have
a suggestion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead. And that's why remember we had talked about this. So, I'm gonna
follow your lead on the sections.
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, I suggest that we not address the executive summary right out because that
kind of takes everything at once. I think perhaps in terms of the review of the document, we
should leave the executive summary until the rest of the document is done so that the executive
summary is a summary of whatever is decided. So, the introduction should be very simple.
Skipping the executive summary, we have background and context. I don't think any of that is
very controversial. The next section is description of the analytical process. And I would expect
there might be clarifying questions here. So, I'd say if we were to include those, those three.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Any objections to trying to accomplish that at our next meeting, and
we're going to attempt. Mr. Kaho'ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. I appreciate the, Carl, your suggestions but you
also stated earlier that you thought that the area that we should be looking at would be the
recommendations section.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: And to me, that's sort of ultimately where we're gonna
want to get, you know, into the meat of things. So, my thought was that let's just go straight to
the recommendations, you know. But, that's only because I, I think that's where we need to
spend more time on. That's where we need to anticipate you are coming about with some of the
new information that will help to reshape maybe some of the recommendations and that's
something that you need to, to bring to us anyway.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: But we could get started on, on those areas and get to
the, sort of cut to the chase and just get down...let the rest of that stuff be something that we can
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spend time getting further background on. But ultimately it's all going to lead us to the
recommendations. So, that's just my comment on, on what you stated earlier. Yeah.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. I, just for clarity, I, I was trying to focus the Council on the
recommendations for wordsmithing. You know, that's the section in which the actual plan is
stated concisely in terms of actions. And regarding the other sections, I actually don't know
what the level of understanding of the Council is. I know I've seen some of you at the Water
Advisory Committee meetings. You probably have a good handle on what the analyses were.
But I don't know what level of understanding you wanna have or how much detail you wanna go
through. In order to understand some of the recommendations, I mean they're really based on
the analysis section. So, I think it's up to you. I think in this early part of the review, I mean I
see two objectives to going through the thing. One is to understand what's in the draft so that
everybody's clear about it. And the other is to make sure that the words that end up in the draft
are okay with you as your document, you know, because right now it's got my name on it, but it's
very soon not going to have my name on it. It's gonna be your document as the plan. So as we
go through, part of it is for your understanding about what's being presented. Are you clear
about what's in there? The other part is, you know, the what about this. We'd like to see this.
You haven't answered this question. I mean, I've heard some very good comments from the
public testimony. I mean, I agree with a lot of the comments in the public testimony. So, if we
get to that stage in the document, you might wanna see more analysis of something maybe before
you get to the recommendations, you know. So, I'm open. But I just wanted to clarify that, you
know -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MR. FREEDMAN: --my idea about the, focusing on the recommendations was when you actually get
to the wordsmithing. If you have something to say about the analysis, you're not going to want
to change the results of my analysis numbers. You're not gonna, you know, that wouldn't be
appropriate if this says analysis says 4.2, right. You're not gonna want to say no, we think it
should be 4.3 in the plan. But you might want to say this analysis doesn't take this into account.
Come back with that or what does that look like. Am I making sense here?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, I, I think if we went to the recommendations also,
that's going to be where you're going to introduce the analysis. Because if there's any questions
about any part of the recommendations, then you're going to have to justify where it comes from
and how it is derived, and that's when you bring in the analysis. Then we have a chance to, to
really take a look at both very carefully so that we understand how. And then we can proceed on
shaping recommendations.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr., Mr. Kaho'ohalahala. Let me stop you here, because I, I don't want debate.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: You know, he's making, and this is by me, making suggestions and, and the
recommendations I agree is what we're gonna end up getting to. I just wanna make sure that
we're all clear on the hows to get, that we get there with, you know, that you're all clear on how
this is derived and why these recommendations were made. Now, you know, to go to the
recommendation and say, well what about this, then go back. You know, we're going back and
forth now. So, I'm trying to make it as clear and as easy as possible with the idea that everyone
will be on the same page as we're moving along. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. I understand, you know, the process that you wanna take.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: But I think if we're gonna take action, you know, I'm listening to my
fellow Council Member to my right, you know, what bothers me is that we have so many issues
in this County, not only water -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --but environmental issues regarding injection wells. And when I look
at the strategies, I don't know how we're gonna take this, you know, how we going to authorize
the strategies -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --and, which is the, you know, which is the least cost effective and
which will give us the best results in a short period of time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So, that's the kind of analysis that I probably ask questions in regards to
Mr. Freedman. And, and then the other thing is that because one of the items that, you know, I
wanna talk about involves two departments.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: How do we get these two departments together to make sure that, I, I'm,
I'm looking at strategy E -CHAIR VICTORINO: Right. Right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --these two departments so that, you know, we move forward in a
concert manner that we get this thing done.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh. Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: You know, that, that's my frustration, you know. We wanna do it. How
soon can we do it? And I don't think any of these is identified in the Maui Island Plan at this
time. Correct me if I'm wrong.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. No, no. Okay. Then what I'll do at this point...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: I think I, I, I, I understand what you're trying to get to, okay. If we go to a
certain, like we go to E as being the, the strategy or the, the reclaimed and that strategy,
conservation, in other words. If that's the priority you guys would like to put out there as the one
we'd like to look at first, then would you like us to formulate our plan around that, I mean
around the discussion of that? Is that what I'm hearing from you folks? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: That's my, that's, you know, my own, my comments to this.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I, I don't know about the Members.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, that's why I'm asking them too.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. I, I'm looking at, you know, you know, achieving two results.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I, and I understand that and I appreciate that. And, you know, I think this is
very important. You know, the challenge is that's a different department under a different
committee, but there's no way we can . . .there's not one way I can say I can bring them in and,
and, and discuss it with them. Ms. Baisa?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much, Chair. I don't know how many of us had the opportunity
to attend any of the strategic plan meetings, but I had the opportunity to attend most of the
meetings in the Upcountry plan.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, I kind of understand the process that Mr. Freedman has been going
through and I've seen much of the work that he's done and the comparison studies and impacts
and all of the cost stuff that he's done and whatever. For me, I kind of am beginning to feel like
Member Kaho'ohalahala, that it wouldn't be a bad place to start to take a recommendation and
kind of discuss the pros and cons of that recommendation and if people have a whole lot of
questions about well why are you recommending this, then we refer to the studies that are ahead.
I don't know if all of the Members are at that comfort level, but I am. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Yeah, looking at the study, the report, it
seems like Mr. Freedman put it in a logical order for a reason that seems to be the sequence of
how things occurred -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --during, you know, this process. And I, I think yeah, there are
some priorities or some more important things we wanna discuss, but I'm wondering, you know,
if we go to jumping all over this report, how does that keep us in focus of the whole process?
And the other, my other concern is that as we, as you as the Chair agendize another meeting, we
certainly have to incorporate the time it takes for the testifying -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --which happened today. We went to, you know, 11:30 just about.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And so, when, when we agendize, or when you agendize the
meeting, how do we say we're going to be able to cover, you know, so many parts of the plan?
That's very difficult. And, and as we know, there's a lot of individuals and groups that are very
engaged in this process.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh. Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: That they're gonna come and testify because it is important for
them to, for us to hear what they say. So, for me, the logical order of Mr. Freedman's
recommendation of doing the introduction, the background and context, and then analytical
process seems a logical way to do it, for me. And that's just my feelings on it. Mahalo.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. And, and as you can see, we have a different level with
different Council Members in here and I, and I wanna be, I, I gotta make it comfortable for
everybody. So, with that in mind, I'm going to follow that path. And you're right,
Mr. Medeiros, none of us know, first of all the public testimony. That's always the unknown,
right? And secondly, once we start on a certain section, how long for the questions that, that, that
come up from that particular section? So, I will try as much as possible, like you,
Mr. Kaho'ohalahala, try to focus on certain sections and keep moving it along. But there's no
guarantee because again, different issues come up. But if the public knows we're taking this
section and they have input at that point, then maybe it will work a little easier. I'm not sure you
know. So, let us try that. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. I, I, I just wanna say, you know, when we work in concert with
the General Plan Update and all and work into consideration the Water Use and Development
Plan, and when we look at Joe and the budget and we see some of the priorities -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --and, and try to focus in on where we wanna spend money and what
we wanna get the best bang for our buck in concert with the General Plan and the Use and
Development Plan, I think what Joe brings up is really important that we need to look at. And
we've done work and as Carl said now it's not something that is in the future, something that's
on the forefront now. And that has to do with basically the Wastewater Study and basically the
Final Candidate Strategy for the Central Maui District, which is extensive conservation and
wastewater recycling. When you look at the five different areas, Carl, I think you would agree
and you said it, the most popular, the most talked about, and, and not, not, not for that but the
most meaningful in looking at the plans that we're going through now, as Joe said, to me that's
something that we should tackle right away as something that's achievable. That's really when I
look at the others, this is the short term of all the five ones being discussed. And so personally,
I'd like to see a lot of effort from you, as the Chairman, again you make that decision in, in
dealing with E as one that we tackle immediately.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I have no problem with that, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Fine.
CHAIR VICTORINO: However, this is a long-term plan, just like the island plan. We cannot just focus
on short-term solutions without looking at long-term effects. So I gotta incorporate both because
this is a Water Use and Development Plan that not only once we approve it it goes to the State for
their approval. And, and I doubt if they turn us down. I mean, I, you know, I don't think that,
that they would. But I have to make sure I incorporate everything. So, we'll move in that
direction using that as probably our basis, but I agree with Mr. Medeiros that some people may
have more questions and may wanna follow this track. So, let us go through this first and then
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we will make that a priority. I will use that as our priority, and then see what we come up with.
Is that acceptable by the Committee at large?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. It is 12 o'clock, actually a little after 12:00 and I wanna thank all
of you...
MS. WILLENBRINK: Excuse me, Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I never know. I not going...I going defer.
MS. WILLENBRINK: No, my computer died.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, your computer died.
MS. WILLENBRINK: I didn't know I didn't have it plugged in. However, I've heard from one of the
Staff attorneys that maybe there may be some issues about me going office to office, and so at
this time, I don't have an answer for that, and I'll find out.
CHAIR VICTORINO: ...(Laughs)...0kay. Okay, we can forgive you for that, no problem.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Anyhow, so if there is no objection, I would like to defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: DAM, MJM).
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And I wanna thank all of you. First of all, I'd like to thank
Mr. Freedman and the Department for that terrific presentation. I wanna thank the public for
their testimony. And I wanna thank all the Members for their conscientious questions and their
diligence as far as understanding what we're trying to do. And I will do my best to focus in on
what we've discussed today and at the same time Mr. Mederios and the rest to make sure
everybody's clear in what's, how this all has come about. So, with no further announcements, I
know we have a meeting this afternoon. This afternoon is Budget and Finance, 1:30 p.m., yeah.
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Other than that, the meeting of the Water Resource Committee for July 13, 2010 will now stand
adjourned. ... (gavel).. .

ADJOURN: 12:03 p.m.
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